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ITEM BF-1: PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR 2016 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY
OF MAUI (CC 15-41)

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will
please come to order. Members, today we will be going through the Department of
Water Supply budget and the Department's Rates and Fees Schedule. So I'd like to
begin by welcoming Member Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Member Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. Member Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha. Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. Member Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Member Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And excused for a little while this morning is Member
Guzman, and Members Hokama and Victorino are on a trip and are excused as well.
So with that we'll move into public testimony starting here in the Chambers and then
well go to the District Office after maybe the first several. So our first testifier this
morning is Daniel Tanaka.

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
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MR. TANAKA: Good morning, Councilmembers. And thank you -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. TANAKA: --for sharing your time. I'm a field operations supervisor at Puu Kukui
Watershed in the West Maui Mountains. Thank you for your support for conservation
in watershed efforts and protecting our water supply and rivers and waterways in
Maui, and your continued support will ensure clean drinking water and a clean
drinking water supply for future generations. And your support is vital for providing
opportunities for us to do this good work. And yeah, it's providing opportunities for us
to do the good work that we really need to do and provide for local families and
farmers. Thank you for your time. Have a good day.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Daniel. Thank you for what you do. Our next
testifier is Pomaikai Kaniaupio-Crozier.
MR. KANIAUPIO-CROZIER: Aloha kakahiaka kakou.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha.
MR. KANIAUPIO-CROZIER: . . .(spoke in Hawaiian). . . Aloha.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aloha.
MR. KANIAUPIO-CROZIER: My name is Pomaikai Kaniaupio-Crozier, Puu Kukui Watershed
Preserve manager. I'm here to thank you folks for the support that you folks have
done for Maui County to provide safe, clean drinking water for West Maui. And as we
know, the aquifer and that lens underneath the mountain affects Central and all the
other places. And we wanted to thank you folks and ask for your continued support.
You know when we look at water resources, when we look at the aesthetic beauty and
tourism coming here, everybody wants to see rainbows and waterfalls. And when they
don't get one, they complain. You know they want to go back to their room and flush
toilets, take shower, wash face. None of us go throughout the day without a coffee,
tea, soda, or glass of water. Something that we can all buy into is clean, fresh
drinking water. We're blessed. We have one of the wettest spots on Earth that truly
ke akua has blessed us with and we're in charge of stewarding that. We've been
working well, and thanks to the support of the Department of Water Supply and their
guidance, being more efficient and doing an awesome job, that we really appreciate
helping to get the job done. Currently our crew is walking out of Honokohau Valley,
and they'll do about ten miles today after being deployed in for a couple days. They
miss their family, I've got young fathers. And they rely on your folks to be able to
continue to support that effort. We know there's a couple new proposed wells in that
area, in Kahana and so forth, and just want to make sure that as we're talking about
distribution, it's always been a talk from times of the kupuna to current litigation and
proposed wells and so forth, that we gotta catch it first. We gotta catch it and
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remember how to steward it properly. So I ask for your folks continued funding and
support for that. It's an interesting time as we see the State with the changing
Governor and so forth, and DLNR budgets. Maui County has been the biggest support
in the State and continues to be that biggest support, and we want to make sure that
we're doing our best so that as customers are paying for that water that we're giving
them every time they turn on the tap, that water is coming out of there because we're
providing that service which they pay for. With that said . . . (spoke in Hawaiian).. .
Secondly, on behalf of the West Maui Soil and Water Conservation District which I'm a
director of, the rest of them are meeting the new NRCS person in charge for Pacific
Island Region, so Wes Nohara and the rest of them couldn't be here, wanted to ask for
your folks support for the SWCDs. Every time somebody wants to build something,
these great big plans are made and they're told that they need to go through an SWCD
before they come to the County and we review them, okay them. Me personally I
cannot do that alone. As you guys all see, these plans are thick, every development.
The State puts up to $2,000, that's not enough. All of our time is donated. Each of us
average maybe 8 to 10 thousand dollars' worth of donated time. But without those
County staff, Maggie Kramp and so forth, everything would just shut down and it
would become a big problem in our permitting process. So I ask for your folks'
continued support in that. Mahalo.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Pomaikai. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And aloha kakahiaka.
MR. KANIAUPIO-CROZIER: Aloha no.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Mahalo. Looking at the budget I'm noticing that the current
proposed budget has cut you folks 50,000, West Maui Watershed Protection by
34,000, but it's added a 75,000 appropriation to Honokowai/Wahikuli Watershed
management, so it looks like a new grant. So for you, Puu Kukui, is that new 75,000
helping assist you? I mean it looks like they've taken 50 from your group to create to
this new section.
MR. KANIAUPIO-CROZIER: Correct. For Puu Kukui Watershed Preserve it is a reduction in
that efforts that we're going to be able to do between Honokowai and Nakalele. But as
a formidable partner and a pie of the greater Mauna Kahalawai, we always try to look
how we can advocate without being in competition with one another. We support our
partners, we share tools, insights, and so if one part of a region is being supported,
God bless 'em. Although as the manager of Puu Kukui Watershed Preserve, I'd like to
request additional funds be appropriated so that we can do more in that pie. The two
proposed wells in Kahana and Mahinahina are within the Puu Kukui Watershed
Preserve that feed the Mahinahina Water Treatment Plant to that side. And so it's a
matter of how can we better serve. We all collaboratively work together in the
watershed partnerships and always support one another. So it would reduce ours,
we'd like to request an additional 50,000 be put towards Puu Kukui Watershed in
addition.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Mahalo for your manao this morning. Thank you for
all the work you do also.
MR. KANIAUPIO-CROZIER: Mahalo nui.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha.
MR. KANIAUPIO-CROZIER: Aloha.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions for the testifier, Members? Seeing none...
MR. KANIAUPIO-CROZIER: Chair, I have one last comment, if I may say for the record?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Very quickly.
MR. KANIAUPIO-CROZIER: Okay. Just wanted to say a big special mahalo to
Councilmember Elle Cochran. There was a group that came into Honolua and she
took the time out of her day to greet them. We've had a lot of response come back to
assist in watershed protection and tree planting because of that. They felt that the
Chair, the Councilmembers cared about what they were doing. Mahalo nui. Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. And our next testifier is Tom Croly.
MR. CROLY: Aloha, Chair. Aloha, Committee. And welcome to Sandy Baz who was sorely
missed last week while he wasn't there. I'm glad you're feeling better, and we really
appreciate the insights that you bring to this Committee. While the Committee has
been considering rates and fees over the past few days, I sat down and said well, what
affect does that have directly on me? Each of those fees you consider individually, so I
added them all up. And I calculated that next year based on what's been proposed, Ill
pay the County $7,535. That's a $295 increase from what I paid the County this year,
or about 4 percent. And to be honest with you I'm perfectly fine with that. Okay. I'm
not complaining about that amount or about the increase that's there. But when I
look back three years and I say well what did I pay in 2012, 2013, 2014, I realize that
over those three years there's been a $1,650 increase over those three years, and
that's 28 percent. So to that extent, you know, when you see these percentages
compounding, you realize I really do appreciate the work that you guys do to make
sure that the money that you're spending of the County is well spent, because it
doesn't take too long before those numbers become doubled and tripled and really out
of whack. So I appreciate you making sure that the money is spent efficiently.
Specifically in those calculations, I found that $275 of the fees that I pay to register
my car are going towards the County road tax, and that the proposed increase would
be $25. Great, I'm happy to pay $25 more in order to have the roads kept in good
repair. I also calculated that $94 of the fuel that I buy is going to, towards the County
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tax, that 16 cent per gallon tax. You want to increase it to 18 cents per gallon, that's
going to be $12 more. Again, I am perfectly fine paying $12 more a year if that's going
to ensure that we have, you know, roads that are kept in good repair. Today you'll
hear from our Water Director and I could not be more supportive of his proposed rates
and fees, in particular the water development fees for the 5/8-inch meter which you all
know you dialed back last year. I personally feel that was a big mistake. The Director
has been very clear in what he needs in order to promote, you know, the growth that
Maui is going to have in the future. And once we give him the money he needs then it
just becomes a policy decision as far as where you want that growth to be, okay, and
how you're going to pay for it. And those are where, you know, you can slug it out,
but until we give the guy money necessary to do that, he can't really support the
growth that's going to happen. I notice on my particular water bill that my 3/4-inch
water fee, my, the fee that I pay each month for my 3/4-inch water thing has gone up
from $192 -MR. MOLINA: Three minutes.
MR. CROLY: --up to a proposed $360 next year, and that's an increase in three years of
871/2 percent. But again, I understand that that increase is necessary to support the
aging infrastructure of the lines that are out there and to continue to give me water
service, so I have no problem whatsoever, you know, in paying that increased amount.
The Water Director will...oh, I just want to note one more thing as I run out of time
here. There's hundreds...I know dozens of people, maybe hundreds of people waiting
for water meters, those people are anxious for those water meters, you know why?
Because they can't wait to subdivide their property and sell it for a huge profit. I
know, I see them in the real estate ads out there. This one, when it gets a new water
meter it's going to be subdividable [sic]. That will mean hundreds of -MR. MOLINA: Four minutes.
MR. CROLY: --thousands of dollars in profit for each of these folks, and $20,000 for a water
meter is a drop in the bucket to, you know, to make a pun there on what that, that
those profits would be. So thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Mr. Croly. Any questions? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Croly, for being here this morning.
And I hear what you're saying but I do want to say that there's another side to that
debate that we deal with. Not everybody who's on that water meter list is looking to
make a killing. Many of us are trying to improve it so that we can give it to our
families and we don't plan to sell. And while we can, you know, agree with you totally
that we need money to do what we have to do, there are people that are on fixed
incomes and those are the people we're worried about. We have to be concerned, can
they afford these increases? So there's that other side of it.
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MR. CROLY: And, Councilmember, I think that we need to have programs to help those
people specifically, okay, but make sure that we're not opening the doors to all these
people who are...honestly, for every one of those, there's probably a hundred that are
saying I want to make a profit on this. They're out there, and we just can't open up
the whole Upcountry to all that growth that's not going to be supported by the funds
so.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I totally agree with you that, you know, it seems like no matter
what we try to figure out to help people, people always figure out a way to abuse it or
get around it or take advantage of it, but we cannot relinquish our responsibility to
take care of the people that need our help. And so that's our dilemma when we sit
here is how do we do what we need to do and not impact the people that we don't want
to hurt? And so that's the other part of it that we deal with. I understand the
numbers, they make perfect sense. We gotta have money to do what we gotta do, but
how we do that so that we don't hurt the people we don't want to hurt is the question.
MR. CROLY: And that's why you're our kupuna.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very
much. And our next testifier is Teya Penniman.
MS. PENNIMAN: Good morning, Chair White, Councilmembers. I am Teya Penniman with
the Maui Invasive Species Committee. And I'm just so impressed that you're all as
awake as you are after your long nights doing Budget Hearings every night, so I will
try to be as brief as I can. As Pomaikai said and Daniel, our crews, I met our crews
this morning coming out of the East Maui Watershed where they were for the whole
last week. Very wet, very muddy, and very happy to hear that they are finding many
fewer pampas grass plants than we have in the past. So the work that we're doing to
protect the watershed is working. And also just to support the very good work of all
the different watershed partnerships. The other thing that I really wanted to do was
the question was raised about making sure that the money is spent well, and I just
want to give a shout-out to the Department of Water Supply because they continue to
look at that. They continue to look at are the funds that they're giving all these
different projects really making a difference, and they've recently started an initiative
to bring in folks from the US Geological Survey to have us do, look at whether or not
we can do some studies, whether they can do some studies to determine, to make sure
that the work that we're doing they're getting the best bang for the buck in terms of
are we helping to keep water in the watershed. We believe that we are or we wouldn't
be doing it, but it's always helpful to have that rigor, that scientific approach to make
sure that all of us are being the best stewards not only of our watershed but also of
our financial resources. So again thank you so much for all of your support. And
again, it's just really been a pleasure to work with all of the staff of the Department of
Water Supply. Mahalo.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you for what you do, Teya. And we'll next go to our...well maybe we'll just go through.
We have three more here in the Chamber and then we'll go to the District Offices. The
next testifier here in the Chamber is Alison Cohan.
MS. COHAN: Aloha. Aloha, Council Chair White and County Councilmembers. Mahalo nui
for the opportunity to provide testimony today and for all of your hard work on this
year's budget. My name is Alison Cohan and I've worked for The Nature
Conservancy's Maui Nui Program for eight years. I'm here today to voice The Nature
Conservancy's strong support for the County's watershed grant program. I'd first like
to take the time to extend my most heartfelt thanks to each of you for being such
generous supporters of watershed management. Maui County has been and
continues to be a leader in the State for environmental and watershed protection.
Since the start of the East Maui Watershed Partnership in 1991, Maui County has led
the way in supporting these partnerships. With support from the County we've made
a lot of progress over the years in reducing the impacts of feral animals and invasive
weeds to our native forests. We recently completed a three-mile western boundary
fence on a new easement area in East Maui largely due to your support. All of us in
the environmental sector appreciate your efforts and accomplishments and we
applaud you. The work that the watershed partnerships and our crew do is very
difficult work in rugged terrain often in pouring rain, but it's necessary to protect our
native forests and provide us with our water. Sixty billion gallons of fresh surface
water is harvested annually from East Maui watershed streams alone for Maui's
businesses and residents. As you know, freshwater is essential to every aspect of our
life on Maui and is critical to supporting local ag, the visitor industry, and our
recovering economy. We need to continue to work to protect our watersheds in order
to ensure a continuous supply of fresh, clean water for all of us, our children, and our
grandchildren. What we don't want is a situation like that in California currently.
Drought, lack of watershed protection, and water overuse has resulted in a severe
water crisis. Continuing to invest in watershed protection will make certain that such
a crisis doesn't affect Maui County. County funding has allowed us to leverage
millions of dollars in funding just for the watershed partnerships on Maui alone.
Continuing this level of funding is critical in avoiding setbacks with our basic
watershed protection and achievements in keeping Maui County free of more serious
invasive pests. Mahalo again for your dedication and commitment to Maui County's
natural resources and for all your hard work this year.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE:
Ms. Cochran.

Thank you, Alison.

Members, questions for the testifier?

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Alison, for being here. It
looks like in this proposed budget also East Maui Watershed Protection will decrease
$76,500. What kind of impact would that be upon your services?
MS. COHAN: Yeah. You know I'm not sure if that's directly to The Nature Conservancy's or
East Maui Watershed Partnership's budget specifically. Either way, it's really critical
8
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funding. Right now we were able to just barely squeak by with leveraging County
funding to get additional State funding and a little bit of Federal funding to do this
three-mile western boundary fence. This fence was critical in closing essentially the
12,000 core area in the East Maui Watershed that is the source, the headwaters of our
most precious pristine streams. So without that extra $75,000 for example, that last
one mile of fence wouldn't have been able to be completed and we would have
continued ingress from feral animals and the Himalayan ginger and other invasive
weeds like strawberry guava just moving in and taking over and really affecting our
groundwater recharge.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you very much. I know the importance so
we'll work on that. Thank you, Chair.
MS. COHAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Thank you for coming today.
MS. COHAN: Mahalo.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Our next testifier is Kimberly Thayer.
MS. THAYER: Aloha kakahiaka, Chair -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha.
MS. THAYER: --Committee members. I'm Kimberly Thayer with the West Maui Mountains
Watershed Partnership here to testify in support of watershed protection funding in
the Department of Water Supply budget. First, mahalo nui loa for your continued
support for everyone. Funds from the Department's program support our watershed
partnership along with East Maui, Leeward Haleakala, Puu Kukui, The Nature
Conservancy, East Molokai, and the Maui Invasive Species Committee. Altogether we
protect over 200,000 acres of upland forests and watersheds to safeguard freshwater
resources as well as natural, cultural, and economic resources. With the
Department's funding comprising a significant and critical portion of our budgets, we
leverage these funds for State, private, and Federal funds several times over which is a
superb return on the investment. And speaking of investing for the future, it takes
about 20 to 25 years for a drop of rainwater to filter down into our aquifers, thus,
ensuring the health of our watersheds now is critical when we are planning for an ever
growing population which brings ever increasing demand and dwindling rainfall which
yields decreasing supply. Our mountains and native forests are giant living sponges
that catch the fog, mist, and rainclouds that provide all of the freshwater that you and
your constituents all depend on every single day. The healthier our forest, the
healthier our community, and the healthier our water into the future or healthier our
water supply into the future, so no...water supply. Freshwater produced by the West
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Maui Mountains, Mauna Kahalawai supplies approximately 76 percent of Department
of Water Supply customers, so this is everyone in West Maui, South Maui down to
Makena, and Central Maui all the way to Paia. Here the Department's funding is
critical for us to protect and restore our native forests and watersheds in our
50,000-acre management area. The funding supports our following programs: so
fence building to exclude destructive ungulates that denude large tracts of forests;
weed control to combat water-hogging invasive species like strawberry guava that
blankets thousands of acres and compromises aquifer recharge; monitoring our
forests and streams to gauge recovery over time; collaborations with organizations
around Maui and across the State to share knowledge, resources, and new
technologies; community outreach and education in partnership with MEDB to build
awareness and engage the community in saving our freshwater resources, also
addressing human impacts like wildfire, trailblazing and dirt biking that cause
surprising and widespread damage; and last but not least, volunteer weed control
trips to cultivate stewardship by the community itself. And recently Edna Manzano
and Audrey Dack of the Department of Water Supply came on one of our volunteer
trips, so they participate too. So in closing, Maui County is a leader in nurturing its
watershed partnerships, with the Department's Watershed Protection Program going
far beyond every other county in Hawaii. For that we are both proud and grateful, and
we hope this leadership continues for the betterment of our water supply, our islands,
and our future. Mahalo.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Kim. Any questions for the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And good morning, Kim. Nice to see you here.
MS. THAYER: Good morning. You too.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so we're talking a lot about how the County gives, you
know, helps support our watershed protection and what have you. Are you aware of
private entities? Because we all, it's not just us the County that service people but
there's private companies out there and other users of this source. So do you know if
there's, you folks gain contributions from other outside sources besides us the
County? I mean here, I'm not talking Federal dollars but private companies and
things of that sort.
MS. THAYER: Yeah, there's...in the past we've gotten and we're going for it in the future now
too but funding from like private foundations like Fred Baldwin and Atherton and ones
in the State, but those grants are normally smaller like in the 10 to 20 thousand dollar
range that are kind of for more specific projects. But it's the funding from like
Department of Water Supply that's a huge and significant portion of our budget that
we really rely on for our basic programs.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And also use for leveraging.
MS. THAYER: Oh yes. Yeah, very much.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, very good.
MS. THAYER: Very much.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
MS. THAYER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Any other questions, Members? Seeing none, thank
you very much for coming today, Kim. And our last testifier is Daniel Eisenberg. And
if anyone else would like to provide testimony this morning, please sign up in the
back.
MR. EISENBERG: Good morning, Chair White -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. EISENBERG: --Councilmembers. Thank you for this opportunity to support the
Department of Water Supply's source protection grants program, and thank you for
the support of this program in the past. My name is Dan Eisenberg and I'm the
program manager for the East Maui Watershed Partnership. Our project has worked
since 1991 to, with a diverse group of landowners and stakeholders to manage the
100,000-acre East Maui Watershed. With our limited resources we target the
highest-priority threats to the health and sustainability of the watershed. This has
resulted in construction of 15 miles of fences to keep feral animals out of the most
fragile parts of the watershed and those areas that most directly impact the water
collection infrastructure and aquifer recharge. Our efforts this year are focused on
maintaining these fences and now removing isolated populations of invasive plants in
really remote parts of the watershed before those plants displace more native forest
and become too abundant to remove. We also look forward this year to working with
the Department of Water Supply and the United State Geological Survey to design a
study to assess the effects of various invasive plants on the hydrology of Maui. East
Maui Watershed Partnership primarily accomplishes our goals through on-the-ground
natural resource management. Most of our field sites are accessible by helicopter
only, so to make the most out of each trip, staff members often camp for three to four
nights away from their families and homes. This type of work is often cold, wet, and
frankly unpleasant to most people. Despite these challenges, most of our field staff
has been fighting on these frontlines week after week for over five years each. They
love their work because they love the mountain but they love, but they have a
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commitment to the goal of protecting the source of Maui's water supply. The grants
program also helps us fund a part-time education and outreach program which instills
respect and understanding of the watershed's function to the next generation of
frontline workers through classroom visits, hikes for school groups, and a variety of
other activities.
The recipients of this grant program, all of the watershed
partnerships, MISC, The Nature Conservancy, we acknowledge that the Department of
Water Supply is a user-fee-funded utility. For this reason, we're extremely grateful for
the forethought, focus on sustainability, and long-term planning it takes for DWS to
devote a part of their budget to the protection of the mauka watersheds. For many
years we've respected this by proposing projects for this grant which most directly
address the threats to the sustainability of the municipal water supply. With your
continued generous support to the DWS source protection grants program, we'll do
our part to help DWS have as much water as possible to deliver to this generation and
future generations of Maui's community.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you for coming today.
MR. EISENBERG: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Appreciate it. And we'll go first to the District Office in Hana. Dawn,
do you have any testifiers this morning?
MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and there is no one
waiting to testify.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And on Lanai, Denise, do you have any testifiers?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai and there is no
one waiting to testify.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And, Ella, do you have any testifiers on Molokai?
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one here
waiting to testify.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. And I don't see anyone coming forward here in
the Chambers, so without objection, Members, we'll close public testimony.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. And now well proceed with the review of the Water
Department's budget. And here and I'm sure just waiting on the edge of his seat to
provide opening remarks is Director Taylor. So please proceed when you're ready.

DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Mr. Chair. A week or so ago, Committee Chair Hokama
mentioned that he thought it would be a good idea for departments before budget to
give presentations to their appropriate Council Committees on their operations so
things could speed up in budget. With the help of Water Resources Chair Baisa and
before her, Water Resources Chair Victorino, we've been doing that for four years.
We've gone through I think every part of our operations, we've gone through in detail
in many, many meetings our rates and fees. Just a few weeks ago, we gave a
presentation before the budget was even transmitted and we showed exactly the big
things that were in our budget. So I'm just going to reiterate my main points from
that presentation, because everything else on our budget is pretty much what you'd
expect. The big items in our Operations budget this year that are different than
normal are $1 million to start the billing replacement project. We talked about that in
Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs several months ago. Honolulu's been doing our
billing for more than two decades, we're going to shift to doing our own, so we've got a
million dollars and six unfunded E/Ps to start that. We want to use the unfunded
E/Ps as temps. Both them and the consultants working on this will come out of that
million dollars. Once we finish the project in a couple of years, we won't need those
Limited Term Appointments anymore and, you know, well be on the other side of the
shift, itll be normal operations. So that million dollars is something that you've never
seen before, it's going to be in there for a couple of years until the project's finished.
We have one expansion position in our engineering and Building Permit group because
we've recently completed a reorganization of the group, and in order to keep up with
Building Permits, we found that we need one more position for that. As Building
Permits are picking up in the County, we're going to have an increasingly hard time
staying up with that. We are, when you look at the 30-day reports, we've caught up
recently, but historically we're one of the worst departments when it comes to keeping
up with the ordinance that the Council passed saying that first review shall be in
30 days. So we take that very seriously, we've done a reorganization analysis plan, we
also need this one position. The big issue today are going to be when we get to rates
and fees and I think we've talked about that extensively. So I'm happy to answer any
questions about specifics, but I think you'll find that almost everything in our budget
is what we've been talking about over the past couple years in Water Resources
Committee. So with that we'll be more than happy to help you along in any way you
like. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. If you would please start us through the Administrative
Program and provide a review of whatever you wish with respect to the A Accounts
and...well, we'll start with the A Accounts in Administration and . . . (inaudible). . .
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MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I think the big change you'll see in the A Accounts is
those five unfunded E/Ps as I talked about which are to support the temporary aspect
of the billing program. And again, what we're thinking there is in order to build our
own billing system, get that tested, get it working, get everyone trained, and then
switch over, people have double duty. We recently couple of years ago switched from
bimonthly billing to monthly billing, so that's already been a strain on our staff. I
mean you've got twice as many bills going out every single month or over every time
period, and we're going to need our people to help build the new system, get it tested,
trained, et cetera. So that's why what we wanna do, we'll use this million dollars
which will be later in the B Account, probably rent some space locally, have a few of
our people train these temps I'll call them, the Limited Term Appointments to do the
normal work while our people work on the new system. And again, that'll go on for a
couple of years until we're finished. And the other expansion position was the...I'm
trying to look at what it was called. It was the Buildings Plans Examiner I think is
what it was called. Specialty Plans Examiner. So this is interesting, usually when we
thinking of Building Permit review we thinking of engineers. We did a very specific
analysis of what is the work we do when we're reviewing Building Permits. And we're
separating the engineering review from what I'll call the non-engineering review, so
that way engineers will be doing engineering work, we can use non-engineers that cost
a little bit less to do non-engineering work. And that's what we're looking for here. So
what we're short is this one Specialty Plans Examiner which will allow us to catch up
on that work without having higher-paid engineers doing that work that somebody
doesn't need to be an engineer to do. So that's really the change, the changes in our
A Account for Admin.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions for the Director on the A Accounts?
Mr. Carroll? No questions? Okay. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Not really, Chair. I've had the opportunity to meet with
Mr. Taylor and I listened carefully to his presentation that he gave the Committee, so I
understand the positions that he's looking for. The only thing that I think we might
want to clarify is would all of these people be hired right away and would you need all
of them? I understand the engineer, probably the sooner the better, but for the folks
that are going to do the billing, would you need them right away or later in the year
or?
MR. TAYLOR: They would be later in the year. That's why they're unfunded, everything's
coming out of the million dollars. We are currently finalizing a Request for Proposals
for the billing system itself. So based on the procurement of that, what the time
schedule for that is, these might not come in 'al even maybe the last few months but
maybe all of 2017 and a few months in FY '18, something like that. We're going to
have to play it by ear. But again, that's why we're talking LTAs. They'll be there for as
long as we need double duty, and we will stop using them as soon as we've transferred
over to the new system in a couple of years.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So when you get the new system, you're not going to need them
to run it?
MR. TAYLOR: We're going to run it. We're not going to need the temps.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I see.
MR. TAYLOR: Essentially what we're doing is temps to do our normal work while our people
build the new system.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: We do expect that we will probably end up with at least one permanent ESP
on the other side of the billing system, because now well be administering the billing
system where right now that's part of what gets outsourced to Honolulu. But well
know more about that on the other end.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you for being here. Will this new billing system be
compatible with the existing system from Honolulu to handle the transition?
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, Ill take your direction. We can talk about the billing system now
with the A Account or specifically when we get to the B Account with the appropriation
for it. It's up to you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead now.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay. So it won't be compatible meaning they're not supposed to work
together, but the data that currently exists in Honolulu is going to have to be
transferred into the new format. So it's not going to work with that system but it will
transfer the data from that system to the new system.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: On that, do you have a sense of when your RFP will be issued and how
long it's going to take to get some of the responses back?
MR. TAYLOR: We are looking to issue it this spring, so in the next month or so. We are
coordinating with the County of Kauai, Department of Water Supply because they're in
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the same boat we are, they're also outsourcing to Honolulu. Though we're not being
partners on it we're trying to coordinate our RFPs so that if one company is interested
in serving us both we might end up with the same vendor which would help in cross
training, possibly control costs. But we are not partnering with them from the sense
that we're not going to serve them, they're not going to serve us, but we're trying to
work out the RFPs so that they are similar so that there's a chance that we'll both get
the same vendor.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And on what basis do you arrive at your $1 million estimate?
MR. TAYLOR: We hired Gartner who's been IT Services primary consultant, to help us frame
out what's out there on the market, what would this cost, et cetera, and we're looking
at implementation costs probably between $2 and $3 million over the first few years.
Over... or to implement, to get it going, and then some sort of management cost as we
go along. So this is really just the starter cost to do the first phase. We know it'll be
at least S2 million, so this is enough to get us started and we'll probably put the rest
in next year's budget.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So how much of this amount is going to Gartner?
MR. TAYLOR: Well Gartner's already been paid. Gartner was paid in current FY '15 funds to
help us do the evaluation of what is out there, what are our options, and to help us
frame what options we should be targeting on. But I don't believe any of this money
will go to Gartner, I think we're basically finished with them.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. It seems like a very significant cost for a, I don't know, it seems
like a fairly straightforward system.
MR. TAYLOR: We, one of the reasons we, at the PIA meeting when we went through the costs
for Honolulu, I had all the numbers then, I didn't bring them with me today. We
showed what it would cost to stick with Honolulu for ten years, and these are
integrated systems, I mean it's not, you know, something you buy off the shelf and
install in a PC. So again, that's why we worked with Gartner to find some terminology
the financial people use for this about tier one, tier two, tier three I think is what they
call it as they get more complicated. We're looking for a certain level that's an
enterprise software that deals with our particular problems but doesn't get too big, so
that's why Gartner helped us find the vendors who are likely to match our needs
without a Cadillac that we don't need. So we counted on them, their expertise along
with some of our staff expertise doing some research about targeting this roughly I'll
call it between $2 and $3 million implementation cost. That is what it's going to cost
to have an integrated system for billing that ties to, you know, recordkeeping and our
meters and all these other kind of things. But it is targeted for just what we need, not
too much and not too little.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And is the Wastewater Department sharing in the cost of the
system?
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MR. TAYLOR: Yes. We will continue to do billing for Wastewater and their share of the costs
of what they transfer to us well work out with them.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But are you asking them for some of the upfront costs or is that just
going to be recouped through a charge once it's up and operating?
MR. TAYLOR: I suppose that would be, you know, their share of that would be recouped
based on whatever their monthly share is or their annual share is once we get it up
and running.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So we won't find a shared charge in their budget this year?
MR. TAYLOR: No.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Have you generated a breakdown of the allocation of the cost
amounting to the $1 million?
MR. TAYLOR: No, we haven't. Because we know that the, call it the two-year or three-year
cost is going to be much more than that, this is really just to get started. Once we get
the vendor, essentially what we're thinking is well contract, you know, with, for phase
one, and at that point well have a better idea of exactly what phase two and, you
know, phase three if it takes costs. And that way next year well be able to have a
more detailed breakdown of what it costs to finish. But we know it's going to cost a lot
more than $1 million to finish, so we felt that was a round number that's just a, you
know, there's no question we need that much so we felt comfortable requesting this
much money this year with, you know, well tie up the details next year.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, I think some of us have a question whether you need that much
if you haven't detailed what it's going to be used for. But if you could, I would
appreciate it if you could provide some detail as to how that, how you foresee that
money being spent and on what timeline.
MR. TAYLOR: Deputy Director Paul Meyer has been taking the lead on this, so he's coming
down and he can probably shed a little bit more light on some breakdowns.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you.
MR. MEYER: Chairman, Members, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. MEYER: Dave is absolutely correct. We did the, commissioned the preliminary analysis
with the MIS Department's help by Gartner associates, and their estimate was on the
order of at least a million dollars, possibly as much as two, start to finish for the
completed installation. That compares with the cost of the existing contract with
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Honolulu which will average over ten years about $660,000 a year. And we have had
most recently in-depth discussions with one of the lead vendors of CIS or billing
systems. And indeed, it's the same one that the Kauai Board of Water Supply has
found to be sort of their favorite if you will, a leader. And we've had three sort of
all-day sessions with them. We have not gotten into, we have not issued an RFP, we're
still working together with Kauai to conform our RFPs. And just as an aside, there
could be $100-to-$200 thousand savings in the initial phase by having, and the
implementation by having both Kauai and ourselves work with the same vendor.
That's an estimate from the vendor that we've talked to most recently in depth. That
particular vendor has estimated the installation costs at $800,000 to $1 million. We
don't think that estimate is a teaser, we think they're very forthright and it's a
reasonably conservative number. That does not count the additional payroll costs for
interim staffing, because as should be evident we are staffed for day-to-day operations
and that's all. Building a new computer system requires taking your key people in
effect and asking them to do two jobs, one, their existing jobs with the existing system
and developing, designing, coding, and implementing a second system and then
running parallel for a while to make sure everything is going to work well. So we do
need the additional staffing positions to, so we don't burn people out and lose key
people, and that's a critical sort of concern in this kind of project. I've supervised a
few of these. Our staff has very extensive experience doing this kind of thing. It's a
very difficult job, it involves a lot of sacrifice on people's part, and we wouldn't be
undertaking it if we didn't absolutely have to. I think the million dollars will get us
started, and we're very hopeful there won't be much more, but it's very difficult to
predict. A good example is the Honolulu project, that project started out being
budgeted at $7 million, they stopped counting the capital cost at $17 million. It
started out being estimated for about a 12-to-18-month project and it has gone on for
over three years and it's still not performing some of the functions that were initially
specified, and that's not a secret. So it's a difficult exercise and it's something that
we're very concerned about. Again, we wouldn't be asking for this and wouldn't want
to undertake this project if it were not absolutely necessary for ourselves and the
Environmental Management Department as well. I hope that's helpful.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it is. What is the installation timetable? Projected timetable?
MR. MEYER: Mr. Chairman, that's difficult and anything I say is going to be inaccurate
because it's yet to be done. I'm uneasy giving you a hard date there. I can tell you
that the vendor that we've been working with most closely estimates that this will take
9 to 12 months. I think that's optimistic just because of the human side of these
installations. The one I personally handled most recently with another employer was
estimated at about 9 months and it ended up being 18 months, so it was almost
double the duration. Came in on budget but it was a very difficult exercise.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And what is the name of the vendor that you guys are dealing most
with at this point?
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MR. MEYER: Mr. Chairman, I'd like if possible to avoid answering that because we have not
issued an RFP at this point, and I don't want to -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's fine.
MR. MEYER: --stir the waters, if you will.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But all I need then is, is it the same vendor that Honolulu is dealing
with? And I'm hoping the answer...
MR. MEYER: Thank you. That's a good question. No, it's certainly not. The vendor for
Honolulu is Oracle Systems, that's a name that should be familiar to you, and they are
a tier one system. They're made for operations, utilities with a million or more
customers, and it's a very, very complex and elegant system. It is not only way too
expensive for us but it's way too elegant and complicated, we don't need that for our
operation which consists of about 36,000 customers.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So what is the projected start time of the installation?
MR. MEYER: We're hopeful to be underway with an RFP within about two weeks. That
would be a goal. Once the RFP is out there, we are hopeful that we could bring it to a
selection in as short as a month, possibly a month and a half, and then it depends
upon the talent availability on the part of the vendor that's selected. One of the key
elements is getting absolutely the right people from the vendor to do the coding and
the installation, the matching up of accounts and the data conversion, et cetera. And
if you don't get the right people who are competent, really know their job, and have
done this before, are efficient at it, it just gets much more complicated. Having a few
really key competent people on a project like this is most very important. Simply
adding bodies sometimes adds costs and extends the time for completion. So we just
don't know when those key people are going to be available, whether they're going to
be available, it depends. We won't know we get to selection and really sit down and
get sort of the people installed to move this forward.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So if the total...well does the $800,000 estimated price from the
vendor include their support people working with ours or is that just the software
cost? . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. MEYER: Very good question. That's the initial license for up to I believe 25 users. That
is their estimate as to the time and staffing that they would provide, including their
living expenses, et cetera, while they're here, installed, and sort of their bill for the
total installation. And again, it's I think 800,000 to 1 million. And it could be less
depending upon whether there's some efficiencies from working with Kauai on a
similar contract.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. You know I don't think there's any real disagreement with how
you all are approaching this, but knowing the Chair, he's going to want to know what
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the timing is going to be, what the estimated monthly cost of the five folks that you're
bringing on to work side by side to take on the day-to-day tasks that are now being
done by existing employees. So if you could provide us with a breakdown of if you
start on such and such a date, what's the likely start date, what's the employment
cost, what's the upfront payment, what's the time. And I'm not, I'm assuming that if
this might take a year to do, we're not going to be paying out the entire amount in the
first, you know, in the first payment. Of course that probably has to be encumbered
but.
MR. MEYER: That's correct. In terms of the vendor, we'd have a schedule of payments over
time, and of course the people that we would be hiring on a temporary basis would be
on a schedule over time. Holly, do we have an estimate on the monthly cost of the
temporary people? Not now? Okay. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well you can...
MR. MEYER: I could, we could certainly get that to you -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well send you a note.
MR. MEYER: --certainly by Monday.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Any other questions, Members? Okay. Moving
to...
MR. MEYER: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Meyer. We prefer having you in the hot seat,
Mr. Taylor, not...
MR. TAYLOR: Just to follow on that question. The positions are, they're standard County
positions. I mean they're the same job titles as the ones that are in there, so the costs
are -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm just asking you guys to do the math -MR. TAYLOR: --the same...oh.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --instead of us.
MR. TAYLOR: Well, we can do it right now. I mean it's, they're the same, they're, we have
the same kind of positions in here, they're going to be the same costs, they just won't
have any long-term costs. But we'll be more than happy to do that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. But it also includes when they're going to start.
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MR. TAYLOR: Well be more than happy, by "we" I mean Holly will be, she's probably
working on it right now.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm sure Holly's already done it or will have done it by the time we
break this morning. So okay, Members, any questions on the Specialty Plans
Examiner? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And, Mr. Taylor, your Specialty Plans
Examiner, how do you anticipate the flow to increase? How much do you anticipate it
to increase for that if we were to put that position in?
MR. TAYLOR: You know, I did not bring with me the flow-through analysis that the
engineers did. Somebody, we did a similar analysis to what we do with water flow and
they did it for, you know, permit flow if you want to call it that, and, you know, it's a
standard industrial engineering application that works just as well for people as it
does for process. And they just showed that there was a bottleneck. And by splitting
things we said, you know, we can increase our throughput by X percent, et cetera, et
cetera. I don't remember what the numbers were, but I remember that it was
bottlenecking at the engineers versus these other people could do this work, and so
we're separating the workflow like I mentioned before, to have engineers only doing
engineering work. But it, there's no question that we need more bodies, this is just a
more efficient body than a more expensive engineer body. So I don't know what it is
but we have to do something, because the way it is now is unacceptable even by
County ordinance, you know, we're having struggle with the 30 days.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'd like to welcome back our Corp. Counsel who's hanging out in the,
on the ramp. Mr. Ueoka, is it possible for us to charge the Specialty Plans Examiner
or put this Specialty Plans Examiner in the, essentially in the, in, or have them work
under DSA so that the, their salary could be paid for out of the Building Permit Review
Revolving Fund?
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, before he answers, I can tell you that we just did a reorganization
through the union and we've been going, consulting on that, and this is part of the
chain of command that is already been part of our consultation. To pull somebody out
of there and put them in another department technically puts supervision from the
human resources standpoint under another department and then they can't supervise
people in our Department. So I think if Lance was here he would tell you that you
really can't take somebody from one department and have them in the supervisory
chain of command of a different department from a civil service standpoint. So I'd be

- 21 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 10, 2015

concerned about...I don't care where the money is coming from obviously but they're
going to have to be a Department of Water Supply employee in our chain of command.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah well, it was made clear to us the other day by Personnel that
nothing happens very rapidly when you're moving, trying to reassign or move people
around or reallocate. Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And if I might, yes, that's, the real key is, you know, where
you want this person to be. If you want them to be in DSA then
, the DSA
Revolving Fund can pay for this Specialty Plans Examiner person, but the lines of
authority have to be as Mr. Taylor described that you cannot have a different
department, different funding source in the line of authority. I was reviewing that
specifically for the transfer of the Budget Office to Finance and had that discussion
and found that that was not possible.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Could this position be charged to the fund? The reason I'm bringing it
up is it's a small amount of money compared to, you know, the overall budget of the
Water Department, but my concern is that this year we're increasing, you know, the
proposed rate increase is increasing the revenues of the Department by $1.9 million.
But the budget also is pointing to an increase in overhead charges of 1.3 million. And
last year we, the rates and fees that we implemented increased revenues by
4.2 million, but it really didn't stay in the Water Department, it got sucked out in an
increase in overhead charges to the tune of 4.3 million. So here we have over the last
2 years a total of $6.1 million in revenue increases that were, all the users are paying,
but 5.6 of that 6.1 is being transferred out to the General Fund. So I'm concerned
with leaving the Water Department with very little to work with just because we're
following some overall cost guideline or, you know, cost allocation guideline. And what
we're doing in just this short amount of time is probably equivalent to what it's going
to cost to drill two wells. Not outfit 'em but at least...anyway, that's...
MR. TAYLOR: I would just, Mr. Chair, bring up and this is sort of a big can of worms that's
been sort of brewing for a long time, because when you look at Building Permits,
subdivision review, you've got fees in DSA and fees in Planning. But when you look at
the routing of those plans they go to all kinds of different departments. They go to
State departments, and those fees don't get distributed to all those other departments.
So all of the, those of us who are in the plan review process somewhere, we don't
usually tap those fees. So to pick one position and say okay, well every, we're going to
tap the Building Permit review fee, are you going to do that for, I mean Planning
reviews Building Permits, DLNR reviews Building Permits, Fire reviews Building
Permits. So I think if you were to look at all the man hours that go into Building
Permits, there's an enormous amount of man hours in departments that don't come
anywhere near the Building Permit Revolving Fund. So it's just a, I'd love to have
money from another account to help pay and it's fine with me, but just be aware that
this a very big can of worms that you're opening up.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We like worms. Members, other questions on the Specialty Plans
Examiner? Okay. Well, I'll let you keep the expense, but I still would like us to
discuss further the overhead cost allocation but well get that, we'll get to that in a
minute. Director, if you'd like to go through the B Accounts for the Administration
Program.
MR. TAYLOR: So we have here the, are you talking about the bottom of Page 682?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry. I forgot to ask you about your increase in Overtime on
Page 19-10, increase of 50,000 on a budget amount last year of 51,000.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, what page was that?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Nineteen dash ten.
MR. TAYLOR: Oh, okay. I'm sorry. I mentioned earlier when we were talking about the
billing system, when we changed from bimonthly billing to monthly billing, put out
twice as many bills every month. In order to make Honolulu's timeframes of when we
have to get them data, we've got all kinds of overtime between the meter readers and
the people processing these things to get them that data on a monthly basis. I want to
emphasize that when we went from bimonthly to monthly, we did not hire any new
people, so we just doubled the workload. And they tried to keep up but they're finding
that, you know, the only way to keep up is overtime. And that's one of...I don't want
to say it's one of the reasons we want to do our own system, but once we have our own
system, we set our own timelines, we'll be able to be more flexible with do we want to
go back to bimonthly, do we want weekly, do you want to change how we do billing?
Well be able to make those modifications to optimize this. As we've mentioned to you
a number of times before, when Honolulu says this is how bills are going to be done,
we have no choice but to modify our operations to meet them, and that's what this 50,
that's what this particular 50,000 is for.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So are you suggesting we go to quarterly?
MR. TAYLOR: You know what's funny is I like every six months personally. I mean every,
but it would save so much money. You could wrap it up with the trash bill and the
property tax bill but I know we're not going to do that, but it might be smart to go
back to bimonthly. It's a choice we can make in a couple of years when we have a new
billing system. My point is, it's not an option now but once we have our own system,
we'll be able to make those choices ourselves and have that discussion in this room
rather than us just saying it's an external constraint.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions on the Premium Pay? But the projected
expense this year is about 85,000 so it's probably not too far off. Okay. Moving into
the B Accounts on Page 19-12. I think we've discussed the first item there enough, or
the first change, so you can go to Electricity. And this may be the first time we're
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hearing the Budget Director's explanation of his inflationary and deflationary
adjustments. So either one of you can take the Electricity charge increase.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. So in the inflationary adjustments which are described in
the reader's guide to the budget on, starting on Page 9 but actually on Page 10, the
departments will use an allowable inflationary increase rates which I provided to them,
which Mr. Hokama I think read on the floor the other day, based on, rate increases are
based on an analysis of things that we know and things that we're guessing about. So
the, if you look on Page 10 there, we have the rate at which we're expecting an
increase from the, basically what we're doing is taking the FY '14 actual expenditure
and applying a rate to it. Now that's the general rule, and with every rule there's an
exception to that rule, but the general rule is that we're applying this rate to those
items. The Department of Water Supply we worked with because they have some
different rules that they have to, they go by and they have different costs, and so we
worked very closely or my staff worked very closely with the Fiscal staff at the
Department of Water Supply to come up with these numbers. They asked for a little
bit of variation from those items. But in general, if you go through the calculations of
the Electricity, it's a 10, .10 rate which is basically a 10 percent increase from the
Fiscal Year 2014 actuals. I implemented this a few years ago because I saw huge
variations in, especially in Electricity in the actuals versus the budgeted amounts, and
we wanted to try to keep some way of controlling expenditures in those categories.
The, you know, as well as we saw that the County was starting to implement efficiency
operations, and, you know, for the Water Supply it was different things like pumps
that are more efficient, the PV installations that we see in other departments. With a
inflationary rate based on actual expenditures, the efficiency savings will eventually
catch up to the budgeted items, and so as those actual expenditures get reduced, the
budgeted expenditures for the electricity in those areas will be reduced as well. So
that's kind of a general explanation of how we came up with those numbers, and my
staff after the question came up on the floor, went back and analyzed and I believe like
in 90-95 percent of the cases, it is a pretty strict 10 percent increase from
Fiscal Year '14 actuals. Where you see some of the differences in, the Fiscal Year '16
proposed budgets are kind of all over the place is because if their '14 actuals were
significantly lower than their '15 budgeted you're going to see a reduction in the
inflationary schedule even though we're, it's an increase in, from the Fiscal Year '14
actuals. It may be a decrease from the Fiscal Year '15 budget, and that's why you'll
see the '16 proposed budget actually have a negative amount to that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So you didn't go through the actual costs for this year, because
it seemed looking at IFAS that some of the changes were driven by lower spending this
year. But I understand the way you've calculated it.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Mr. Chair, when we produced this inflationary rate, it's actually in July,
August for the next year with basic information that we have at the time. When I
produce the budget, I don't even have six months' worth of data for the current fiscal
year so I really don't look too much at the current fiscal year's operating expenditures
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to match unless there's something really particular that the department brings up that
they want to have a concern about.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair? Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: In the area of Electricity and I understand what the Budget
Director is telling us, I think it might be helpful if we, if someone could share with us.
You know they've done a lot of work in trying to cut costs, and we've installed PV and
we buy more efficient pumps and those kind of things. Is there more of that that's
coming? Is it being planned?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good question.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Have we kind of done everything that we can?
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, this item, we're under Admin, DWS Director's Office.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, let's go in general . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. TAYLOR: And so we are talking about Electricity, but this item we're talking about, this
is what we pay to Public Works for our share of the electricity in this building. I mean
that's what this is. This is not our pumps or any of that other kind of stuff. So what
you're talking about, when we get to, there's another line item where this issue... so I'll
talk about it whenever you like. But this item -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well you can just...
MR. TAYLOR: --we're talking about is for this building.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: If you can just give her a yes or no answer at this point, we'll get into
more detail later, but I think that's a good question.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. So nothing in Admin, but my thing was in the idea of an
overview, should we be looking for electric increases throughout the whole budget or
are you thinking of how to reduce that, are there plans?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair? The Energy Specialist in Department of Management and prior to the
vacancy of the Energy Commissioner in Office of Economic Development, have been
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working as you're well aware, on many efficiency areas, installing PV systems.
Department of Water Supply has done a number of those installations where they
have possible land that they can use for solar panels and different things. We have
not exhausted the availability of those efficiency or alternative energy production
areas, but it has kind of slowed down a little bit right now. I think we have another
set of them coming up here shortly that we're going to be, you know, working on RFPs
to do the power purchase agreements and different things like that. But yeah, so we
haven't hit, I think the last time I looked at the electricity, we had saved I think it was
going to be about 3 million over 5 years or so, from the different things that we've done
from when we first came into office in 2011 to I think was last year when I looked at it,
and then going out for the next five years based on those efficiencies that we've already
garnered. So, you know, it's significant but it's not huge. I mean it'd be wonderful if I
could save, you know, that kind of across the board, but we're looking at that kind of
things.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, I think it's also safe to say that as they're purchasing new
pumps, the pumps are going to be much greater efficiency and reduce cost, but we're
not going to go out and replace a pump that's still working just fine just for the
efficiency.
MR. TAYLOR: Well, to be sort of a little downer on Sandy's, you know, rainbows and
unicorns little talk he just gave there, no, our electric usage, these things are a drop in
the bucket compared to some of the other decisions that are being made. Pump
efficiency hasn't changed much in, you know, 30 years. We get slightly more efficient
electrical motors but it's just a little tiny bit. We've covered every horizontal surface
we can with PV panels. Whether or not it rains and whether or not we have to pump
more drives the electric budget more than anything. I mean the rainfall. And then,
you know, back to our favorite issue, Upcountry. You're going to add more Upcountry,
the electric usage is going to go up because it's all going to be pumped water. If you
don't do Upcountry then all of a sudden that's not going to be added. There is no way
to make up that additional pumped water Upcountry with PV panels and efficient
motors and things like that. So the bigger issue is do we grow at higher elevations or
not, that's what's going to drive electrical usage, and there is just no practical way to
generate electricity on our own pretty small sites for the enormous amount of power it
costs to generate, to pump water uphill.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. I think that's a very relevant piece of information
and in the right context, because we all know we're the biggest customer of Maui
Electric and we're probably going to continue to be a customer of whoever is our
electric company. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Yeah, between Wastewater and Water Department it's a big bill.
Okay. If you could move on down the page, appreciate it.
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MR. TAYLOR: I assume, Mr. Chair, you just want me focusing on the changes?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Unless somebody has an issue they'd like to focus on.
MR. TAYLOR: The next item is a $50,000 increase in Water Meter Inventory. We have
36,000 meters, we're trying to be, catch up on our replacement schedule. They only
have a limited life. Their transponders have a limited life, so in order to accurately
charge for meters we have to change them on a routine basis. And so based on the
schedule we have to catch up, you know, we could use a little bit more. This is, I
think eventually once we catch up, well get into more of a, an even plan, the same
number every year, you know, that kind of thing, but we're still behind. And it's
important to note that when meters get old, they spin freely and they read low, so
that's something I would emphasize is old meters we are not charging what we should
be. So it's important to get them replaced in a timely basis; otherwise, people are
basically getting water for extra cheap because we're not charging them enough.
That's their failure mode.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What is that life, Mr. Taylor, more or less?
MR. TAYLOR: Ten years? Twenty years. Twenty years.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, okay.
MR. TAYLOR: The transponder batteries only last 15.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good to know. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So how many meters have you replaced this year?
MR. TAYLOR: I'm sure the Fiscal Officer can come down and talk to you about that. I'm
sure she's dying to come down and have her turn.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: (from the audience): I don't have it on me now.
MR. TAYLOR: Oh. We don't have it with us right now.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Is it, the IFAS report reflects an encumbrance of 93,000 and a
year-to-date expense of 162, so you still have about 49, almost 50 percent of your
budget left.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay. I believe you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So I think well need some validation of why you need an increase for
this coming year. Members, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You asked it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You asked the question I was going to ask.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any questions on Stores Inventory Expense? Or, Director, if you could
provide an explanation there.
MR. TAYLOR: We have a warehouse that we operate under the Fiscal Division, although the
pieces and parts are all for the, mostly for the Field Operations Division. So this is
where we store and keep and essentially treat it sort of like a, almost like a business
warehouse. When the guys have to come in and they need copper pipe or various
materials, they sign it out and check it out for the job, it's tracked, it's inventoried, it's
accounted for. So to keep a slightly higher amount of pieces and parts in there so the
crews aren't waiting on things. This is, these are things that they will eventually be
used, so having a little more, you know, you buy it this year, you buy it next year, but
the idea is to have enough that the crews are not being held up by a lack of a couple
small pieces, that they can keep working efficiently and not have to put off jobs
because, you know, there isn't, you know, quite enough of one basic material or
another. But it's revolving stocks that are really the same thing all the time, so based
on that analysis, a little bit more will, you know, keep up the stores.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions? Last year at this time you had...oh, actually at
the beginning of this year you had just $25 encumbered on this line, this year you
have almost 90,000. Can you give us an idea why you've encumbered so much more
this year than last?
MR. TAYLOR: You know I don't know the details but I'm guessing that there was a bunch of
extra stuff from the year before and as they drew it down they ran out and bought
more, because that's how that operation works. Again, it's a, I mean just imagine as
our in-house hardware store that we stock up and use as we need it. A lot of these are
driven by customer needs, emergency breaks, et cetera, et cetera, so you draw it as
you need it. And because they're not, they tend not to be planned maintenance, they
tend to be emergency response maintenance, it's sort of at the statistics of breaks and
customer issues.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Moving on.
MR. TAYLOR: I think the next item that has a change is on Page 19-14 which...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well...wait, yeah, I don't think there's any question on the Gas and
Diesel increase. So move to Page 19-14.
MR. TAYLOR: On 19-14, $56,000 for Computer Services. This is what we pay to Honolulu
for processing of our bills. So as per the contract that you saw in Policy and
Intergovernmental Affairs, this is our contract with them and we pay what the contract
says.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any questions, Members? You know it does bring up the
question of what are the ongoing operating expense increases for the new system?
You've told us it's going to cost $1 to $21/2 million for the system and the setup, what
is it going to cost us on an ongoing basis? Not including the current employees but
how many additional employees you're going to need to run it and what are the
ongoing maintenance and support costs for the system.
MR. TAYLOR: My staff has told me about 100,000 a year and probably 1 position. So
probably, you know, assuming, so probably a couple hundred thousand dollars a year.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So that'll be offset by the savings or more than offset by the
savings.
MR. TAYLOR: Yeah, the ten year, you know, looking at it from a ten-year cost-per-year
standpoint, going on our own looks like it is a, even if it was apples and apples it
would be better to go on our own. Because it's better apples if we do it on our own, it's
even more than that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Questions, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just wondering, are we going to address the services as in
these grants in the watershed protection -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Not today.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --section?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The grants will be covered...
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So that portion we're not going to discuss? Because it's in
their operations and services here. But later?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right. No, but well be covering that along with all the other grants -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --at a later date.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Just -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --chopping at the bit, but well wait.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I thought she said grants for the watershed.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well they are grants in a sense, they're operations, but
they're...
MR. TAYLOR: It's in our B Account, we're ready . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, they're in their B.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay, that's fine.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry? What do you mean?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, I was just...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . .(inaudible). . .
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Well...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No. When time just give me the high sign.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's fine. I thought it was being handled with the rest of the grants.

-30-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 10, 2015

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So don't confuse me.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, moving on.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The next is on Page 19-16.
MR. TAYLOR: On 19-16 you see $8,500 expansion request for annual fees of some of our
key engineering software. This is our GIS software, our hydraulic computer modeling
software, so they are just annual license renewals.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So if those are annual, why are they not already covered in the base of
the initial 8,000 that we were budgeted this year?
MR. TAYLOR: Because they go up over time.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: They double?
MR. TAYLOR: I think the, let's see, so the...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It went from 8,000 to...
MR. TAYLOR: The SynerGee is new so that's 7,000 of it, and then the GIS software went up
1,500.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So the SynerGee is not...
MR. TAYLOR: Oh, I'm sorry, right. The SynerGee is the hydraulic modeling software, so
that's a new cost of $7,000 and the other one's an increased cost of $1,500.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah but the explanation of changes states it the way you initially
stated it, that it's ongoing, not new. So is it...which is it?
MR. TAYLOR: You know that software has been around so it must be an increase. It's not a
new software, so it is clearly an increase.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well if you could get back to us. I'm not sure why it's doubling, and
maybe it's because the software is no longer supported and you have to go to a
third-party support or something, I don't know. It just seems a little odd that if you
have, it seems odd to have a doubling of the support fees.
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chang, our Engineering Program Manager knows and he's coming up.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
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MR. TAYLOR: 'Cause he wants his turn also.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MR. TAYLOR: We're going to try to give everyone a turn today.
MR. CHANG: Good morning. Herb Chang, the Engineering Program Manager. For the
SynerGee hydraulic model we've been paying that, it does go up every year but we've
been paying it as not, as itemized in the budget. It just comes out of our, I don't know
what we would call it, but this is the first year we actually itemized because we wanted
to make sure the, you know, Council knows that these high-end software, there is an
annual maintenance charge. So we just made it more clear basically.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So where would we find that similar charge on last year's budget? Or
2014, I guess.
MR. CHANG: I believe it came out of the Planning, Water Resource and Planning's,
somewhere hidden in there, I'm not sure where it was. But this year we've decided to
put it...actually it's the same budget if you think about it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. CHANG: Administrative.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well one of the challenges that we have with doing this year's Water
budget is because we allowed Mr. Taylor to talk us into taking the cuts all out of
electricity, so we have over 100 lines in IFAS...I'm sorry, over 50 lines in IFAS that
have had no expenditures yet this year, and the total's over $1.4 million. So while
we've talked a lot about what we're...and this is not for you, Mr. Chang. Does anybody
have any questions for Mr. Chang? I think he answered the question. We need
mister...
MR. CHANG: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chang. So, Mr. Taylor, your decision to have us take it
all out of Water was something we probably shouldn't have done last...I'm not...not
out of Water, out of Electricity.
MR. TAYLOR: Oh, so it became my option to my decision, that was interesting. I didn't get
to vote. Anyway...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, we allowed you to talk us into it.
MR. TAYLOR: So just to be clear and fair enough, you know, there's, I don't know what there
is, more than 100 of these line items. There's only two programs. The programs are
too big to manage. The line items in my view are too small to manage. What we do
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just so everyone knows how we're, I think we're being fiscally responsible, we group all
of these sub-object codes you're going through into about 30 groupings. The
groupings, our Assistant Fiscal Officer graphs for us every month in these yearly
projected versus actuals of the groupings, and it's these that we have the managers try
to track, not the individual line items. There are so many things, more than I can
count that for example we're thinking that we're going to do something on overtime so
there's Premium Pay, but something comes up and we hire an outside contractor. So
that money shifts from A Premium versus somewhere in B called Repair and
Maintenance, but these groupings that we look at combine those. So when we go
through this process like we're doing today and go through line item by line item,
essentially what I'm doing is trying to translate from our groupings which all track
pretty close to these items which fluctuate massively. I, you know, frankly I think
we'd get through budget a lot faster if the whole County would just shift to my method,
but we'd probably do budget in two days.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good luck.
MR. TAYLOR: But it is very difficult to answer these questions 'cause running the utility we,
we're basically just averaging what's happened the last couple of years but then
shifting it due to what's happening today. Again, trying to keep these groupings which
are again not the programs, they're much, much tighter than that, but keep each one
of these on track. So I realize that some of the IFAS expenditures versus budgeted are
way off, but the groupings for deliverables are actually really close but you don't see
those. So that's, I just want the Council and the public to be clear that just because
some of these line items are widely varying, we are trying to manage pretty close to the
budget in a way that works for our operations.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I just don't want to rain on your rainbows and unicorns
description of your budgeting, but you've got a lot of groupings in IFAS that are over
50 percent of what the budgeted amount was. Here's one. So, you know, since you
didn't let Mr. Baz get away with rainbows and unicorns, I'm not going to let you get
away with it. But just to put it in perspective, the electricity, we took the cut out of
Electricity last year and what we adopted was $1 million less than you proposed, and
if we take the usage thus far and extend it to the fiscal year yearend, the appropriation
that was adopted was 15., almost 15.9 million and what it looks like you're going to
end up using is 12.7 and 12.8 million. So we're about $3.1 million under the, you
know, the projected usage and $4.2 million under what you had requested last year.
So, you know, again...
MR. TAYLOR: I would just point out that it's been a rainy winter, and if we've seen the last of
the rain Upcountry we could end up just making it. So...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well I'm glad you asked that because one of the things I was going to
ask you for if you could go back and plot when you had the dry times and what your
expenses were for those months. Because, you know, you use Upcountry as a
whipping post a little more often than some of us are comfortable with but.
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MR. TAYLOR: I don't mean to use it as a whipping post, it is the...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I think you kind of enjoy it.
MR. TAYLOR: I don't, I don't. I just, it's the single area where the variations are just really
large between whether it rains and whether it doesn't. It changes costs millions of
dollars. The other areas because they're either, like West Maui groundwater is very
constant, and the other areas are very... or West Maui surface water is very constant.
Central Maui surface water is just a small portion. So that is just our one area
because it's so prevalent on surface water that it just changes the whole dynamic of
the costs whether or not it's raining a lot there because it shifts from surface water to
groundwater just overnight.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, we understand the mechanics of that. I'm not sure that we have a
great understanding of the cost, you know, the changes in cost, and that's why...
MR. TAYLOR: What we could do is we can certainly graph and I think we probably have this
data, the amount we're pumping versus costs, but the rainfall is in areas that are not
necessarily where we are. You know the rainfall down in Nahiku ends up getting to
our plant, so it's the rainfall in the watershed areas that affects whether or not we
need to pump, not the rainfall at our sites. So we could probably put something
together with, you know, ditch flow versus electricity use or something like that, but it
wouldn't really be rainfall because it's, the watershed areas is huge.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, we understand that. And I would appreciate whatever you can put
together for us, because it's, you know, when there is rainfall for a good portion of the,
you know, it generally happens for a good portion of the year. And we've got Waikamoi
back up and running, is it not? So we've got a significant amount of Upcountry water
that is provided by gravity flow and it's only when it gets dry that it gets pumped.
Whereas Central Maui as you said has very little surface water so we're pumping that
water on a continual basis. So maybe, I don't know if you have the ability to separate
the electrical charges by district, but that might help us understand too. And I'd like
to ask for that for, you know, for the last five years or so. And if you can graph what
those expenses were when it was dry versus when it was wet. Well see, that's the
price your staff has to pay when you come up here and use the Upcountry as a
whipping boy all the time.
MR. TAYLOR: Well do our best.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. And, Members, if it's all right well move on to
Page 19-17. Top of the page, Mr. Director.
MR. TAYLOR: Sixteen thousand five hundred dollar expansion request for a one-time
appropriation to replace obsolete AutoCAD software, requires some ESRI and ArcGIS
software. These are the root software that we use to draw things, to interface with the
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GIS system, that we use for in-house design, and also keeping all of our internal
blueprint-based records up to date.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions for the Director? Okay, I think that's
pretty straightforward. And the next change I see is on Page 19-18.
MR. TAYLOR: On 19-18 -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
MR. TAYLOR: --that's our rental in One Main Plaza that basically due to the contract, that's
the increase for rent and common area maintenance fee.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And then the next page is the Haleakala Forest Reserve or
Leeward Haleakala Forest Reserve.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay. So for all of the grants and I know Member Cochran had a question on,
you know, the grant changes. So let me just back up a little bit, and if you need more
information I'll bring down staff who was on the Grants Review Committee. We have I
think over the last few years fundamentally changed how we deal with watershed
grants. The first thing was philosophical, ideological. We recognized that the
watershed groups, the watershed partnerships do a lot of good for the community.
They, the water, healthy watersheds protect ocean water quality through runoff. They
provide scenic vistas and things through, you know, people hiking and their use of
nature. But that's not why we fund it. The Department of Water Supply should be
funding it because the healthy watersheds grab more of the water and get it into our
systems. So we've shifted a little and said our role of funding watersheds should be
focused on practices which save and increase water that goes to the Department of
Water Supply systems. So that doesn't mean that the rest of the work they're doing
isn't valid but our point is that should be funded probably from General Fund. We
should fund them based, the same way we fund preventative maintenance, is this
something that helps our core mission. So we've shifted to try to and you've heard a
number of watershed testifiers mention specifically that what they do, they're focusing
these grants on helping us do our mission. So that's one of the things that we're
trying to get them to do. Also we've initiated a very formal grant processing
methodology. So I just want to read a couple key lines from our Request for Proposals
for grants. So 'cause these are really the keys that we're looking for. Support
initiatives to reduce or eradicate threats to our sources. Implement the existing
watershed management plans. Address specific threats and problems to result in
quantifiable improvement. Science-based projects to measure things. Implement
measures to prevent degradation of watersheds, practical, cost effective, et cetera.
Our criteria for judging how to distribute the grants were the following, and here's
some breakdowns of how we distributed points. Degree to which the public, this
would help the public drinking water supply, 25 points out of 100. Cost-to-benefit
ratio, projects that have the most bang for the buck, 25 points, 25 percent. The ability
to administer our grants, meaning their ability to administer the grants based on our
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management criteria, 20 points. Capacity to complete the project in a timely manner,
15 points. Prior year performance, 10 points. And quality and completeness of the
application package, 5 points. So based on those criteria and that evaluation process,
we evaluated the grant proposals within our rough budget number of trying to keep it
at around $1.9 million, and awarded the grants based on those criteria. So it wasn't
random from the sense that we didn't say well, we like you, we don't like you. We had
these criteria. We really tuned how we do this for a very specific purpose. If there's
more questions then on the specifics, what's in there and what isn't, Ill need to bring
staff down, I was not on the committee. But that's the big picture what we're trying to
do, focus on how they help us accomplish our goals and focus on that deliverables and
that verification that this money goes to those deliverables.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, need staff.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, yeah, him first.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, definitely need staff.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Definitely need staff, 'cause I've got question, she's got
questions.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, whoever...
MR. TAYLOR: Okay. So our Planning Program Manager Eva Blumenstein is going to come
down and answer whatever questions you have on this.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And thank you, Eva, for being here. So I, happy
to hear opening comments from Director Taylor as in the criteria 'cause that was one
of my top questions, how the amounts were determined per each grant and I guess
you have that criteria. So my next question is if there's a way for us to see how that
criteria, how these different groups matched up in that criteria? 'Cause my concern
right now is definitely the decreases overall, you know, across the board. Of course,
you know, I'm going to highlight West Maui stuff, especially Puu Kukui, the newly
created Honokowai/Wahikuli Watershed protection which I understand is a priority
watershed, but that's the first half of the whole priority watershed which the next half
they're working on is from Mahinahina to Honolua. So the cut to Puu Kukui who
focuses primarily in that area has been cut, so I don't know how that criteria was
reached, you know, where that fell into play when that decrease occurred for Puu
Kukui. So, Chair, that's kind of the gist of a lot of my concerns in regards to the cuts.
So I, if she can, you know, elaborate more that would be -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --wonderful. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Blumenthal [sic].
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Yes, thank you for having me. In terms of Puu Kukui, I see the change
from last fiscal year what the grant committee recommended for Fiscal Year '15 was
225,000, so in fact what they recommended for this year was a $25,000 cut. And I
believe that most of that pertains to not having the full cost of payroll on the back of
the County, shouldn't be 100 percent but a portion to be more consistent with the
other grants to the watershed partnerships. In terms of Puu Kukui I think that was
the main factor, then also less of a priority on rare species but more on overall
invasive species eradication. Also based on the portion of the redistributing between
the partnerships based on the acreage they cover and the number of staff that they
maintain to do that, so more cost effective management of the area. Did that answer
your question for Puu Kukui?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So you're saying that, yeah, so it was started at 200 and I
guess I increased it to, I added that 50. So I think they got a total of 250 last year,
and now you folks are dropping it down to 200.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: My understanding is that the grant committee last year awarded, the
contract that they awarded was for 225 out of the 250 that the Council appropriated,
so the grant committee this year lowered it by 25,000 to 200.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, how does that work? If we wanted them to receive
250, the grants committee doesn't release the amount we appropriate?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's evidently what the practice is.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: 'Cause I was...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And the IFAS Report reflects that there is $25,000 left in the
appropriation that we provided last year. So what's she's relating is correct, they've, it
looks like they've gotten the amount of 225.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. But that's...and so your, the grants committee has
decided that 25,000 should be cut because it's not our kuleana to pay their payroll?
Is that what that 25...
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: No, no, just that the County shouldn't pay 100 percent of payroll for
any of the, typically the portion of payroll that the County covered is anything between
10 and 50 percent but not 100 percent of payroll. That was a recommendation from
the grant committee, both the previous year and this.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And sorry, real quick on that. So Puu Kukui is claiming this
25 is for payroll, not for services, you know, fencing, ungulate control, whatever, their
actual jobs?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: So their proposal for this year included 100 percent of payroll. So that
was one of the cuts that the committee recommended.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry. We need a clarification. My understanding from Mr. Crozier
this morning was that they have a certain amount of their own staff and a certain
amount of County-funded staff. So when you say 100 percent payroll, are you
suggesting that that's just for a certain number of their staff or...
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Let me go find their proposal here.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm not sure what you heard, Mr. Cochran, but I -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --understood that they had the fund -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair...oh.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --you know, people funded by private fund versus -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --by County fund.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. You're, I think you're right, Chair, as far as I know. I
wish Mr. Crozier was here to elaborate, but I, they get several funding mechanisms
that come in and I believe that what we give is for the services they do, perhaps some
payroll, I'm not sure. But I know they get outside funding. So I don't, it's, you know,
it's first time I'm hearing that it's about payroll, and, you know, I, my, the dollars were
strictly for the watershed protection activities of this entity.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You know not paying for the bodies per se but for the work
that the people do, to assist them. So and now I'm finding that 25 was cut because
they didn't feel, payroll shouldn't be paid 100 percent.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well let's let Ms. Blumenthal [sic] explain.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: So yeah, let me clarify. On, there were three positions, full-time
employees in the proposal for this year from Puu Kukui, where 100 percent of that
staff time was allocated to the County grant. So the recommendation from the grant
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committee was to cut that to about 25 percent instead of 100. There are additional
staff in Puu Kukui, but for those three positions the committee didn't feel that it
should be covered 100 percent by the County. Some additional comments from the
Committee was there were equipment proposals that were taken out later, and also
fencing projects that had been completed in the previous fiscal year.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Well, I think we at least understand what their method was,
maybe not fully but.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But we have all four hands up. . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so I guess jumping...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran has the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. Second, next question but then I'll yield the floor.
The Countywide, how is that divvied up? The -MS. BLUMENSTEIN: The Countywide...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --dollar amounts Countywide.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Countywide 150,000?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, which is what you're proposing this year.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Let me just go back here.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Because it, when I read in the budget narrative, it's all the
types of work that all these different watershed protection groups do, so I'm wondering
where, how does that get divvied and . . .(inaudible). . .
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Well in, yeah, in the past 150,000 Countywide has been used as
additional needs come up over the year, whether it's new projects, new threats or
threats that were, became more significant than known. Some of that 50,000 have
been used also for the HARC, the seed propagation for Koa seeds. Other uses may be
needs from new native plant diseases as those threats come up, that's been typically
used from that general Countywide fund.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: To which groups in particular? They just come in and we -MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Last year...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --ask for money just when they come?
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MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Yeah. Maui Invasive Species Committee and...let me just find the
grant analysis here. I believe it was East Maui Watershed Partnership and Maui
Invasive Species Committee had some additional funds from the general Countywide
for additional Miconia -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So it's just within the...
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: --control.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It appears that the Countywide fund that we set aside $200,000 for
last year there's only been a year-to-date expenditure of 15,000 and an encumbrance
of 50, so there's $150,000 that appears to be poised to go unspent. I don't know if
that's, if it's been...
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Yeah, 50,000 of that for the Fiscal Year '15 was for HARC, the Koa seed
propagation, and for this fiscal year we're planning to use some, a portion of that for
an update of the USGS study for groundwater modeling in Central Maui that could be
used from the remaining 100,000.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Mr. Couch, followed by Ms. Baisa, followed by Ms. Crivello. And
I'd like to wrap up by 12:15.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So I mean I guess we're the policy setters typically,
that's what it's supposed to be. So if we were to say, you know what, 100 percent
payroll is fine with us, is that something that the grants committee would then take
into account?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: I think so. I have to say I wasn't on the Grant Review Committee so I'm
sort of interpreting the results here.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH Ah. Okay, okay.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: I would think that . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Who is on the Grants Review Committee?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: I have a list of that too.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Paul, Mr. Meyer.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Let's see here.
- 40 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 10, 2015

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We have an extra chair up here.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Yeah, several Department staff, we also had the representative from the
State Water Commission, Department of Housing...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Our Department of Housing?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: We had the Department of Environmental Management, yes,
Department of Housing and Human Concerns, the State Water Commission, and then
Water Department staff. There were nine members.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So if, and Mr. Meyer was one of those?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: 'Cause I just would like to come, figure out how they came up
with the fact that it went from 100 percent funding for personnel or payroll to
25 percent. Unless I misunderstood -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, no, no.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --what she said, but that's what it sounded like she said, it
went from 100 percent to 25 percent.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No.
MR. MEYER: Thank you very much. Paul Meyer. As the Director indicated, we really do try
to make sure that every dollar we spend on watershed grants is spent wisely, and that
the utility company of the people of Maui benefit from that dollar for dollar to the
maximum extent possible. The question with respect to Puu Kukui is a question of
balance and an evaluation of the committee. Puu Kukui receives I believe it's over
$400,000 from the NARS Program which is a State-funded program. And I believe
they still get I want to say 100 to 165 thousand dollars from the landowner which is
Maui Land and Pineapple Company. They did make a number of changes in budget, I
believe they cancelled a vehicle purchase, they did a number of things. But in the
interest of trying to balance the water utility's expenditures and support with the other
sources of funding and make sure we get the maximum benefit, there wasn't a cut, it
was simply a question of what is the proper allocation to make sure we're getting the
maximum benefit we can from the program overall. And it really was a committee
decision. We try and balance these things, we score them, we try to be as objective as
we can and this is the way it came out. It wasn't viewed as a cut, it was viewed as an
appropriate evaluation in the public's interest of the amount of money we ought to
spend for the value contributed for this watershed.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So that sounds like then it instead of the County paying
the...I'm still not clear as to whether we're paying 25 percent or 75 percent of the
payroll.
MR. MEYER: Last year the committee did come to the conclusion that 25 percent given the
balance of other funding was the appropriate limit on our share of personnel
expenditures. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So the other funds are paying the rest, spread out,
however many they are, but we're not, the program isn't being cut -MR. MEYER: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --in their overall amount. So somebody else is increasing -MR. MEYER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --the 75 percent?
MR. MEYER: The watershed partnerships are in effect nonprofit businesses on their own
and they can shift sources of funding, sources of revenue to match their expenditures,
and that's exactly what happened.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So I guess at least my concern and it sounds like
Ms. Cochran's concern is that their, the fund, the amount of money that they're cut,
the $50,000 here isn't going to affect their operations. It kind, you know, Pomaikai
kind of said that, but he also kind of hinted that, you know, we could use the extra
50 grand for something else.
MR. MEYER: Don't get me wrong, these watershed partnerships do good work, and a lot of
that is promoting biological diversity, preserving endangered species including animals
and that sort of thing that aren't necessarily in the direct line of sight of the Water
Department as a public utility. So they have other objectives, other funding, and
other activities that appropriately have funding other than the Water Department. We
have for example in the committee a limitation on overhead expenditures. Other
sources of funds don't have that same limitation. For example, we won't pay 20 or 25
percent overhead burden, we don't think that's appropriate using the County's money.
We have much more severe limitations on the amount of overhead, paperwork
processing and that sort of thing that we will allow. And it's really in the interest of
trying to make our program as effective as we can.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair. Can I make a request of the
Committee or at least the Chair as to can we assign an item to the Water Committee to
look into I guess the County's policy as to how we would like or the Council's policy on
how we would like to allocate those funds? If, does that make sense?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Let's do that after we're finished with this discussion, because it may
turn out that we get more comfortable with -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --the discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, the other part of that is to have the entities come in and
say yeah, we're okay with the $50,000 cut from the County 'cause we got it more from
NARS or whatever. Okay. Thanks.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I'd like to offer some information
that I think might be helpful. You know the nonprofit sector has been required to do
what we call cost allocation plans, and this is the reason because when you go to the
various grantees they, none of them and County would be unusual if we said okay,
we're willing to pay all the salaries. Most grantees are not. What they want to pay is
that direct portion that they get the benefit from. So if they had say two grants, one
from us and one from Nature Conservancy, whoever, and they would say okay, we
want your payroll breakdown as to how much actual time your people spend on doing
our work and doing the County's work. And if we say, if we can prove, the nonprofit
can prove that they do 50 percent, well then that agency is willing to pay 50 percent,
they don't want to pay 100 percent or even 60 percent. And so every nonprofit has to
work on a cost allocation plan to show how costs are charged to the various grants.
And this becomes very important. So what I'm hearing is this grants committee
apparently looked at the various grants that the watershed partnership had and said
okay, you're spending 75 percent of your time on County requirements and 25 percent
on something else so we're going to reduce the amount from 75 to 25. I think the
error here is maybe communication, that, you know, we didn't give them the message
and say okay, we're willing to spend, you know, we're willing to pay for the
100 percent. But this is not unusual in the nonprofit sector, and it's becoming more
the rule that you have to have a cost allocation plan that is approved in order to
charge the various grants for what you charge them. And you have to have the
documentation. One of the things I heard when she first started was well we didn't
want to or we received grants, I mean they received grants, like to handle rare species,
whereas our work of course is we're trying to watch out for invasive species, so we're
more concerned about stopping the growing of waiwis or of deer eating the stuff or
whatever it is. But we are less willing to pay and we will, somebody else is willing to
pay for us to make sure that we don't trample on the Nenes or whatever it is that we're
trying, birds, or we're trying to protect. And so I think this is a very complicated
question, but what we might want to see is a cost allocation plan so that we know
what we're supposed to pay for. And that should exist.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Ms. Crivello.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. I'm understanding what my colleague
Mrs. Baisa is saying; however, you made mention and I think she kind of touched on it
is that the Department's efforts or concentration and although watershed is of a major
priority, some of the work that's been done is not in line. Can you kind of clarify that?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Well, several of the criteria that this committee, the Grants Review
Committee looked at is both the type of area that this particular watershed
partnership works in. Is this an area that serves existing surface or groundwater
sources for the Department or possibly future water sources, how many staff can
maintain the size of the project area? So I don't know that we say there's specific
projects that are less important, although they go hand in hand. Rare species
protection may not be the focus of the Water Department but it goes hand in hand
with maintaining intact native ecosystems, so just trying to get a better breakdown of
the type of area and more direct or indirect impact that that would have on our
customer base.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So if you were to deduct the 25,000 that was appropriated
by Council and, you know, it, if it, every bit of work for the watershed my
understanding is it's for future water resources and for the present. So whether or not
it's collecting the precipitation or the transpiration of the root systems or what have
you, we benefit today and we benefit tomorrow and it's all about protecting the
watershed. And so where do you take this 25,000 if not for the amount that we've
actually put aside for in particular this Puu Kukui?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: My understanding from the Grants Review Committee recommendation
wasn't specifically taking a certain amount that represented work on rare species
protection or anything, it was more to make it in line with the portion of payroll that's
covered for the other watershed partnerships and considering the area protected, the
number of staff they maintain. So...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, so it's still under watershed then, that 25,000?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: The 25...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: But not payroll?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Actually to be clear because it's a line item and Mr. Baz can clarify, but
because it was a line item grant that $25,000, if it doesn't go to Puu Kukui it can't be
spent. So is that correct, Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair. That's correct. So appropriations in the
ordinance for line item grantees, if a, the administration, Water Department in this
case decides not to provide 100 percent of what was allocated or appropriated for that
grantee then that money it will be unspent at the end of the fiscal year in
Carryover/ Savings for the next fiscal year. So it will remain unspent. It's not that
they could use it for another grant.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Well, I was wondering why they were, they're deprived of it,
that's why.
MR. BAZ: Oh, yeah, I'm not sure. I do want to just since I have the microphone right now
take the opportunity to, you know, remind everybody that the Maui County Grants
Program has some pretty specific requirements, Chapter 3.36, and the Water
Department has really taken to heart the, especially 3.36.070 which talks about the
public purposes to be served, the objectives intended, activities and services to be
performed, you know, reasonableness of personnel and compensation and costs,
efficiency, effectiveness. You know the, I mean they have a Grant Review Committee
that's really looking at those different items, and so that, you know, we kind of, we
want the accountability of, you know, making sure that the grantees are spending the
money appropriately. So we put these practice into place in, you know, the PIA
Committee and the Council passed these out in 2013, and so the departments are
kind of following that, you know, directive. So, you know, I understand that yes, there
may be some differences in the amount of money that's allocated versus what's been
granted to the organization but the intent is there, is really to implement this Maui
County Grants Program 3.36 and those criteria. So I understand both sides for sure,
and, you know, we just want to work within those parameters. Yeah. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: With that, Members, we will break for lunch, and well be in recess
until 1:30. Thank you, Department and Mr. Baz and Mr. Ueoka. . . .(gavel). .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

12:14 p.m.
1:34 p.m.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . ...area of the watershed grants, so if well return to that.
And the Chair has a couple of questions. One of the first questions I had was the
grant, it sounds to me like the Grant Review Committee applied the same evaluation
criteria to each of the watershed partnerships because I see some went up and some
went down. So I'm, is it correct for the Committee to assume that you applied the
same criteria to each of the organizations?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. And I, and, Members, in listening to Eva and Paul's
explanations, I think it is appropriate for them to focus watershed monies on things
that specifically protect the watershed and protect the water resources. So I just
remind you that if that's the way that, if that's the direction that they're heading, it
probably makes some sense, but as we go through the budgeting process if there are
other tasks that these organizations are undertaking that are not necessarily directly
related to the criteria the Department has outlined, other than maybe the percentage
of labor, then those projects can be funded through other means. And you guys are
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all familiar with what those means are. I would like to ask if you had any models that
you generated the 25 percent labor allocation from, because I know we have a lot of
grants that we give out and a lot, and a good portion of the grants are a very large
amount of labor cost. So if we were to limit it, limit the County's expenditures to
25 percent of labor I think that would be a real problem for a lot of the organizations
that we're funding. And...
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: I think the committee's guidance have been 25 percent but I don't
think that's been strictly upheld for each grant. And you're correct, I mean in some of
these cases the majority of their cost is just field crew on the ground, so payroll can
really add up. So I think it was just trying to distribute the grant funds evenly and
fairly between the watershed partnerships, and in no case having 100 percent of the
payroll for assigned staff coming out of County funds.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And when you speak about the 25 percent payroll, you're
saying that County funds cannot be used more for than 25 percent of their total
payroll or more than 25 percent of the County funds or no more than 25 percent of the
County funds can be used for payroll?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: No, the former. That out of the payroll total cost for each grant, the
payroll portion shouldn't be 100 percent covered by County funds, so somewhere in
the order of 25 percent was the desired portion according to the Grant Committee.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So it's 25 percent of the total payroll, it's not 25 percent of
the -MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --that, our specific grant.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members... Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. So I understand the whole 25 percent of
the payroll, that's fine, but let's just say we said okay, we would like to give 250,000 to
let's just say Puu Kukui which is what we had in the budget for last year. So you take
the 25 percent which you figured out was $25,000, I guess, and say that goes to
payroll so there's the $75,000 of payroll that's leftover, it gets paid by somebody else.
So that $25,000 they could, we still want to allow them to have $250,000. So that
$25,000 could be used for equipment, for services that they're doing to help protect
the watershed, right, but instead you're just pulling 25,000 out, or through the
process you're saying that they're not doing $250,000 worth of work for the,
specifically for the Water Department mission.
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MS. BLUMENSTEIN: No, I don't believe that there was a specific $25,000 that translated
exactly to reducing payroll. It's, these are all, what Director mentioned earlier, they're
multiple criteria. This was one of them and I think the one that weighed most heavily.
Not putting...none of the other watersheds had 100 percent of their payroll assigned to
County funds. Other considerations were a fair distribution of grant money for
equipment, so not anything unless it would be justified by increasing the scope of
work or the project area. So -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We have...so...
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: --payroll was one of the criteria.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But pretty much the...we'll just use 225 is what you granted
them of the 250,000, right.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You couldn't find another $25,000 worth of work that they
could do that would fit under your criteria? I'm just concerned that there's $25,000
out there that we said that they should be able to spend, they certainly need it. If the,
you know, the director who was up here, Pomaikai sounded like he said yeah, we
could still use the 50 grant because there's a lot of work to be done, and I would
rather them go ahead and either expand the scope or do something else. The
watershed protection is the number one thing that we want to have happen with this
money, we don't want it to go anywhere else, and we want them to be able to spend it
as much as they can on that. And it sounds like you're saying they can't spend 200,
you know, over 200...
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: No, I think in fact I think most of the watershed partnerships could
spend more if there was more. We're trying both to make sure that the grant funds
are evenly distributed, again, based on the size of the project area, the staff, the
quality of work they do, and also keep a somewhat consistent funding levels rather so
we know that this is going to be something we can, that they can expect and that we
know it's an appropriate level of funding. So it's more we'll call it solid and consistent
over the years. This was the same amount that we granted Puu Kukui for
Fiscal Year '15.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I just see a disconnect there, and I...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well the disconnect, the way I kind of look at this is that there is not
really a disconnect, the Department has a responsibility to spend the money -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --in a way that is appropriate for the use of water revenues. So to my
earlier point, I think they've done that. Three of the watershed areas have gone up
and three have gone down.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So they're trying to balance it in a way that is fair to all three, and I
don't think that's ever been done before. So I think that's probably a very appropriate
thing to do at this time. If, and to my earlier point, if there are projects that don't
qualify for the Water Department grant then the organizations need to advise us of the
validity of some of these other programs that can be funded from the OED
Environmental Protection Grant. So and the, you know, that would be able to make
up the 25. The disconnect is we line item'd it for this year out of Water and we can't
transfer it to OED.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So there's a disconnect in amounts this year but that should even
itself out over time, I would think.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, if I might?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: In a normal grant review process, when an application's made, a grantee provides
that proposal to us on what they're going to spend with the, you know, a certain
amount of money either allocated to them or how much they think they're going to be
needing to the do the project that we've proposed. The, I'm supposing, again I know I
didn't sit on the committee and I don't know, but the committee received an
application from the grantees and reviewed their, that application, right, so if that
application stated this is what they were going to do and this was, the possibilities.
And, you know, based on their criteria certain things weren't allowable, you know,
number of, percentages or whatever it was, then that application was funded based
on...I mean, you know, so based on their application, not necessarily based on the
available funding.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Gotcha.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. I mean it could have been done a different way but that's, I'm pretty sure
that's the way it happened with this.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So in essence they said we're going to do this much work -MR. BAZ: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --for 225,000 or whatever, and the Grants Review Committee
said well, of that amount of work we're only going to fund this much because the rest
is payroll as opposed to they're saying give us 250 grand and we can do 250 grand
worth of work. They actually gave a full scope, and to have spent more would have
been outside of the scope.
MR. BAZ: Of the, probably of the application.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Gotcha.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I think that there's a, I think we
probably didn't understand fully what that Grant Committee was going to do, but I
think it did what was responsible. First of all, you set up criteria and then you applied
it across the board to everybody, and I think our misunderstanding was if we said
you're going to get 250, you're going to get 250. And maybe we didn't communicate
well. Sometimes, you know, that's, people just go along doing their thing and then all
of a sudden it's brought to our attention. But I think that this is why I keep talking
about grants and a grant division and why we need to have people who do these
things, because they become specialists and can apply criteria across the board and
handle all of this interviewing and assigning points and deciding, you know,
developing contracts and requirements for grantees and monitoring. We know we're
not specialists many of us in these areas, and it's hard to monitor all of these grants
and make sure that everybody is being treated fairly. But, you know, I think that
what happened although I understand our frustration in wanting to be sure that they
got the amount of money we gave them, I understand what happened, and I think it's
very responsible. If everybody that gives a grant was able to do what you're doing
which is setting the criteria, evaluating proposals, and then following up, I think that
we'd have a lot less humbug with grants. But, you know, it takes personnel and it
takes people that have the time and the skills to do all of this. So, Chair, I think that
your assessment is correct.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. The...Mr. Chair, just...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Wait, hold on a second. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, no. Let Mr. Baz chime in and then I'll go.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Baz.
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MR. BAZ: Just one caveat to that is that if there are certain criteria that we've made the
grantee aware of that prior to them producing the application, if we didn't then that
can become an issue on our management side of things, but yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Of course. Well, you know the RFPs have to be very specific.
MR. BAZ: Right, right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And the grant negotiation is another whole process.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, yeah. 'Cause they, yeah, they gotta understand what the parameters they're
applying for, and I agree with that, that's a very important concern.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And so I guess I don't know if there's a
way to kind of get a report and maybe this would be through Ms. Baisa's Committee,
but just to see how the, what, how the criteria technically works and how it applied to
these different organizations. Also, is leveraging taken into consideration? Like how
much money do these different entities leverage off of our County dollars?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Yes. Although every year that is an unknown, so it's an estimate from
the applicant to what they think is going to be available in matching funds from other
sources.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so you're, the higher perhaps possible yielding ones
you're going to go well, there's a better chance of these guys to get the bigger bang for
our County bucks than others and so well give them a little more to perhaps shoot for
that leverage or?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Well, in case for the new grant that we have this year proposed for
75,000, there's no former history of leverage, so that's, we can't really apply that
criteria. But yeah, if we know that there's either going to be a hardship to find
matching sources or if there's a good consistent other source of funding, we consider
that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And in reference to the new one, how was that determined to
be created? The new grant.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: The amount?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just the amount, to the entity, the, all of the above.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: What the Grant Committee had recommended was just matching the
proposed amount from The Nature Conservancy.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So they came...
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: So just in terms...I'm sorry?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: They came for a, they asked?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Oh, yeah, yeah. Yeah, everyone was based on an RFP and the Grant
Committee reviewing each proposal according to the RFP.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And I know Mr. Meyer is very familiar with Maui Land and
Pine so he brought up the amounts that Puu Kukui gets from outside sources, the
NAP Program, Maui Land and Pine themselves. Nature Conservancy, what are, like,
what do they get? They have outside people also similar to -MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --Puu Kukui?
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: It varies depending on the area, but The Nature Conservancy...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: For Kapunakea, West Maui, Kapunakea.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: For West Maui. Oh, are you talking about the new one, the 75,000 -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: --grant?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yep.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Yeah, we don't have anything because there's no history for that
particular project.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But they have an entity already set in place for them.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Yeah. So The Nature Conservancy is for the East Maui Watershed
Partnership, the matching funds that they're expecting or NAP, the Natural Area
Partnership Program and private sources. That's their two big ones.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. But they already, they're existing in West Maui in the
Kapunakea. Anyways, okay. Chair, I seem to notice that Pomaikai Crozier is back, he
must have been seeing...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just to let you all know, if you want to keep moving we've got a lot
more work to get done this afternoon, and I think this is a discussion we can continue
as we get into decision making. By that time Mr. Crozier can share his concerns or
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manao with us, we can get, you know, whatever details you would like to see from the,
you know, the grant side of things. But I think I'm at that point where we need to put
things in writing if you have further questions and we need to keep moving.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But if you've got a...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --two points.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: If you've got a...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Two last points and then well move on. One, I heard
Ms. Skog which I think was quite interesting, that 75 percent, at least 75 percent of
our County users, water users are supplied by West Maui. So that's a nice number
and that I think due protection is called for in that area. And secondly, new sources
are trying to be drilled for in West Maui for, you know, I know as it is we've hit some
challenges. And so I think every little drop that we can spare and protect and enhance
and conserve or whatever it is be, you know, rightfully taken care of, so just a couple
points.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. And, Members, well move on to the C Account for
Water Administration Program. So if Mr. Taylor would rejoin us I would appreciate it.
And if you could start with the review at the top of Page 19-21.
MR. TAYLOR: On 19-21 we start with desktop computers. This is part of the standard IT
Services approved computer replacement program.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And does that include the software or is that just the equipment?
MR. TAYLOR: Yes, that includes software.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And, Mr. Baz, is this a number that we get from IT?
MR. BAZ: I would have to double check on that, if that's a consistent number or not. It
seems a little high but there may be some unique criteria to Water Department
computers than the noiiiial desktop computers.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Couch, followed by Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I'm just really curious on what kind of laptop for
Hana is going to cost $15,000? It says Computer Equipment, laptop for Hana,
$15,000.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's the freight to get it there.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay. All right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: By Cadillac.
MR. TAYLOR: Our Fiscal Officer's coming down. I'm guessing it has something to do with
the, these are laptop for the meter readers so it probably has something to do with the
meter reading equipment, but she can explain.
MS. FICKE-HO: Good afternoon. Holly Ho. Dave is correct, this is the laptops that the
meter readers use to go out and read all the meters. They're very heavy duty laptops,
they're not like a typical little laptop, and we get 'em, you know, and budget 'ern. And
I think we have three or four already, one's on Molokai now and then we have three
here, and we're going to have one for Ham to read their meters also.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So it's more than just a laptop, it's got the ability to communicate with
the meters?
MS. FICKE-HO: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And...yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I mean you'd have to, you know, a typical $300 laptop you can
get how many in, you get 50 of 'ern.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We might be getting these from the same vendor that's doing the water
bill in Honolulu.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Water at the...yeah. Somebody's gotta pay for Lanai I guess. I
am a little concerned about that. I mean you can go through like I said 50, if I did the
math right. Regular laptops with a USB dongle for the amount of time, I mean for the
amount you're paying for that one. So I'm a little skeptical. But thanks.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Department, could you provide any more detail on what...
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, I would just say that if it's cheaper we're not going to spend this
much. I mean they use that same type and whatever it costs, if it's half this much
that's how much well spend. We're not going to go look for something that's $15,000.
They tend to use the same models that work for that purpose, and, you know, maybe
the budget's too high. I don't think we've, talking with Fiscal Officer we haven't
purchased one in a while, so well purchase that same type and maybe it will be less.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
MR. BAZ: And just to note, Mr. Couch, I did replace my laptop, this one sitting right here
this past year and it did cost with all the software and everything nearly $2,000, so
yeah, unfortunately with the $300 ones aren't necessarily the ones that we'd want to
use on a regular basis for the capacity that we need them for. And I did double check
but the IT, they did approve the $2,200 cost for each of the desktops as well. So yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Taylor, the remainder of the items.
MR. TAYLOR: The next several items have to do with the meter readers so Ms. Ho will go
through those.
MS. FICKE-HO: Okay. The next item, the beacon starter kit for Central Maui, we're going to
do a test run of a new reading system that you can use a phone application and
everything, so this is just a test. And well pick, I forget how many, 20 sites or 30 and
set up and see how this goes for possibly future. The read center upgrade is to
increase, to upgrade our reading system for our program, the meter reading program.
The ranger handheld for Molokai, these are handhelds that we're able to go out and
read meters or activate meters, and also they can...what else can they do? Read
meters, activate, and then also we can go and do profiles of meters. So they take it
over and then we can pull off the data that people use daily, hourly, or by, you know,
minutes, you know, we can get that data from 'em with this handheld. We do have I
think about four currently, four or five, and we want to get one just to stay on
Molokai. The Jeep, our meter readers use the Jeeps daily to go out and read, and this
is to replace an old vehicle, ten-years old. I think it has over 100,000 miles on it. I
have a picture of it somewhere here. And...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the Chair earlier sent out a request for pictures of all motor
vehicles that are scheduled for replacement.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: It's an old Blazer that, and usually we replace 'ern with, Jeeps seem to
work the best for the meter readers. They still have to go off road on a few places, and
with the meter reading equipment, these large laptops, they're not small, they're
heavy-duty laptops that have to go with them, you know, when they read meters. So
that's a replacement Jeep for that. And then this is our computers. We talk to MIS,
we look at how many computers will need to be changed and then we budget for some.
If we don't spend it, if we don't need it we do not buy it. We're very frugal, and as
Dave knows we will not spend money if we don't have to. If...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: He has shared that with us.
MS. BLUMENSTEIN: Yeah. But...
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MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, I just want to mention something about the Jeep, and I think I
might have mentioned this in a previous year. But the staffer that runs our vehicle
program, he has determined that the Jeeps because of the hinges that are used on the
doors are good for like five times as many opens and closes as regular cars. And
because these meter readers get in and out so much that's, I guess is an example of
how detailed some of our staff get into why it is a Jeep and not something else.
Because I really have great faith in them, they've analyzed it to that level of hey, we've
been replacing hinges too often so let's get a car that that is more appropriate for. So I
have great faith that the people that make these determinations of what to buy are
really looking at every nook and cranny.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions on the list of equipment? Mr. Carroll?
Okay. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: They have Jeeps with no doors.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, I know.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Exactly.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Nope.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I just wanted to know why there's a different cost for
Engineering for desktop computers and then for Fiscal and Customer Service. It's like
2,200 versus 5,000. Is that the software?
MS. FICKE-HO: Yeah. It's basically they have a lot higher grade programs that they need to
run on -COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
MS. FICKE-HO: --their computers than we do.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Guzman, any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. So that's a Jeep Wrangler that you're
talking about? Chair, I, just, can you ask the Department if they can send over a list
of their current vehicles, and I know that they're one of the departments that has the
most amount of vehicles. And I just wanted to know what they're using their vehicles
for. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Have we requested the inventory or just pictures of those scheduled for
replacement? Okay. Okay, yeah, well do that.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any other questions on C Accounts? The next, on the
following page we just have the ongoing copier and printer lease, so we'll move into
Page 19-23, Department Wide Expenses. And whichever one of you wants to explain
the overhead charges can take a whack at it.
MR. BAZ: So, Mr. Chair, based on the full cost allocation plan that was produced last year,
the percentage of administrative overhead costs charged to the Water Department is
46.17 percent based on their salaries and wages. We, they're actually the lowest
administrative overhead of any of the special funds. Sewer is 55.47, Highways is
63.88, Solid Waste is 81.84, and golf is 132.51 percent, just for your guys' information
as we look at these. That full cost allocation plan was procured and managed by the
Finance Department. The information is available on our intranet and I can send the
link to your Staff if...and I believe it was fully transmitted to Council for the review of
those items. The, from my understanding, the consultant reviewed all of the aspects
of the operations of the County, every program, the functions, and what services were
provided to other programs. And then the cost allocation plan was appropriately
assigned to the cost center costs, so say like Corporation Counsel is, you know, one of
the service departments, right, would provide a certain amount of services to Water
Department. And that was, that calculation was based on some percentage and then
provided into this cost allocation plan. And then we take that percentage and apply it
to, you know, the criteria that they set which is the salaries and wages and that's how
we get to that total amount of the administrative overhead to be charged to the special
funds.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So are you saying that the overhead charge on, the 6350 Sub-object
Code is based on labor? I understand the rest of those, the FICA, the Employer Union
Trust Fund Retirement System, and Post-Employment Benefits would all be directly
tied to labor. But I don't quite understand why the other would be tied to labor as
opposed to an allocation of actual cost.
MR. BAZ: I guess the, when developing the cost allocation plan to set a rate, they're using,
you know, they based it on some criteria, and the criteria they gave us to calculate
that is the salaries and wages. Once that criteria was set then, you know, we can just
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apply that rate to any changes there. They, when they did set the rate, it was based
on actual expenditures, I think it was from Fiscal Year 2012. One of the differences
and why the cost allocation for the Water Department was so significantly different
last year than in previous years was because the last time the full cost allocation plan
was done was I believe back in the '90s when the Water Department was still
semiautonomous. And so they, a lot of things were not included in the overhead,
administrative overhead costs to the Water Department. I understand, you know, and
I'm recommending to the Finance Department that they do this cost allocation plan on
a more regular basis so that we can have better criteria and better information and be
more used to figuring out how to assign that overhead cost. You know 'cause when
the departments were interviewed and asked questions about, you know, how much
time they spend on, in different departments or whether they, you know...use
Corporation Counsel as my whipping body today. But, you know, just in case, you
know, so they know okay, they have, you know, one Corporation Counsel assigned to
Water Department constantly. They also have, you know, a certain assignments or
different things like that, charge, you know, they can figure out, you know, an
approximate cost based on that, and then that's where we apply it to the rate that was
given to us. It was again, based on salaries and wages. There could be other things
like total budget or number of personnel. In the cost allocation, in the study that
you'll see that each, like I think, I believe for personnel it was actually the number of
employees that the Department has, not necessarily the salaries, but the rate itself is
based on the salaries. So for the Water Department the total A Account, total salaries
is around 13, little over $13 million, and so the proposed overhead is about $6 million.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions? As I said earlier the, just the increase in the
overhead allocation wipes out the entire rate increase we established last year, so in
effect the Department got no additional revenue even though the rates went up. So
and it may be appropriate. I don't know how many other places this Matrix
Consulting Group has visited. Do you how many other...well I guess the question is
for the Director, have you any idea what other water departments' overhead charges
are like?
MR. TAYLOR: I do not, and we frankly treat this as a fixed cost that comes through the
Budget Office from the Finance Department and because we're not allowed to go out to
request for proposals for alternative services we just put it in the budget.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I guess that would be a policy decision.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, I have to excuse myself for a meeting with the Molokai Ferry, so
I'm going there right now. The Mayor's calling me up there. But...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Can you trust Mr. Taylor to make a recommendation on what the
overhead charges are going to be for next year?
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MR. BAZ: No. But I look forward to further discussion on this item. Maybe it should be an
item in the Budget and Finance Committee for further review. It is definitely a
concern for me too in different arenas, and so it's something for further discussion.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Because for this upcoming year, we're generating 1.9 million in
new revenues and we're giving up an additional 1.3 million in the overhead charges, so
once again they're getting a net increase of $600,000 or thereabouts. Anyway, thank
you very much, and well see you in a little bit. Members, questions on, comments on
the overhead charges? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, I think that what's been talked about today and what has
come to light, I think Sandy's correct, I think we need to look very carefully, and let's
have a session on how we compute these charges. And then well all understand. It's
kind of concerning to me because, you know, when I listen to the numbers that you're
saying, oh boy, here we go again, we need money. We're going to pay all our bills so
we have to be -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --really careful how we're spending it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, you know, to be fair, it's all going into the General Fund -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --so it offsets the need for additional tax. It's either fees on one side or
taxes on the other.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right. I mean it isn't like it's going to be siphoned off somewhere
and somebody's making money on it, but it's the computation, we want it to be fair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. And in the short term it just simply is sucking all the money out
of the Department that...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Raise the rates again.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Well, well discuss that in a little bit. Mr. Couch? Okay.
Ms. Cochran -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --questions? Ms. Crivello? Okay. Mr. Guzman? Okay. If we go on
down the row, of the Refund for Mainline Extension, the IFAS Report reflects that
there hasn't been any money spent out of that line item this year. Do you anticipate
that changing?
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MR. TAYLOR: Yes. That's all paid out at the end of the year, so it all goes out in bulk in, on
June 30th.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And what do you anticipate spending?
MR. TAYLOR: Somewhere in the $200,000 range.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: So it's worth noting that this is what we've been using for the item that's been
talked about in Water Resources, this 12'/2 million mainline improvements. So we
have a current ordinance that has to pay those back, this is the line item for that. So
if that program is expanded that's the, this is really would be replaced by that program
if it is created.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right. Okay. I won't ask you to explain the, any of the Fringe Benefit
increases, I'm sure those are just given to you.
MR. TAYLOR: That's correct. In fact -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But, Members...
MR. TAYLOR: --everything on Page 19-23 and 24 other than that mainline are really just
fixed costs we get from the Finance Department that we allocate.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right. Members, if you would like to take a look at the cost study, this
is it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah but...Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ill leave it right here for you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm rushing up.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I...he did bring up another question I have on this whole cost
allocation. Does that include the rent for your space on the fifth floor? If you don't
have to pay for rent for the space on the fifth floor why should he have to pay for other
services from other places? . . .(inaudible). . . department.
MR. TAYLOR: My understanding is we do not pay rent because the Board of Water Supply
bought it, it contributed to the construction right from the beginning, so sort of on the
books it's still something we bought, we don't pay rent for that.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I was just trying to see if we, you know, if we don't
charge your...but if that's your...well then we should charge you rent for the floor
space then.
MR. TAYLOR: Well we, the Board of Water Supply bought it. We pay, as you saw earlier this
morning we pay our share of the electric bill for this building, so essentially we're
paying...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So it's a separate...
MR. TAYLOR: So we own the floor. Sort of like condo, right -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right, right.
MR. TAYLOR: --we own the floor but we pay CAM. I mean that's essentially what's
happening.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I was hoping we could use that as an argument against that
other...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: They're a cotenant or whatever that's called.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Moving to the A Accounts under the Water Operations Program.
Director, if you could run us through that, please.
MR. TAYLOR: So I think we're on Page 19-38, is that correct?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, 19-25.
MR. TAYLOR: Oh, 25?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes. And you can go on down to -MR. TAYLOR: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --I'm assuming -MR. TAYLOR: Oh, I see.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --there's no changes you get down...
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MR. TAYLOR: We're not, I don't believe we're asking for any E/Ps in the Operations account
or in the Operations Program, so I don't think there's any changes other than, you
know, collective bargaining increases and those kind of things.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Members, do you find anything you want to question on any of
the A Account pages? Seeing none, move on to the B Accounts for Water Operations.
MR. TAYLOR: So now we're on 19-38?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay. On 19-38 there's no changes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. So 19...actually I misspoke, it's 19-39 where it starts.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay. There's no changes on 19-39 either.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well there's the increase for Gas, Diesel, and Oil.
MR. TAYLOR: And I think the Budget Director talked about his analysis and how he
adjusted those earlier today.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And I have a note here that under diesel we have $160,000 and you
must be buying it out of a different account, there's no drawdown on that account at
this point.
MR. TAYLOR: Yeah, I think they're draining the Gasoline, Diesel, Oil first.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Actually it looks like there's still enough in the...
MR. TAYLOR: Oh, I'm sorry, Mr. Chair. My understanding is the difference is that was used
for, that account's for portable generator diesel versus trucks and so we didn't use it,
so we didn't need the portable generators, that's why there hasn't been a drawdown.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: So the next change I see is on 19-41, I, if you want me to jump to that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, go ahead.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay. So 19-41, under Professional Services there is $200,000 to fund
completion of the Laboratory Information Management System. So what this is is
another enterprise software solution that runs on servers that allows our water quality
laboratory data to be entered, shared, automatic reports written, runs on the Internet
so anyone in our Department anywhere can access it. It's part of water quality
tracking compliance, report writing for Department of Health regulatory requirements,
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et cetera. So it's an integrated solution that moves us to the 21st Century and gets
away from the voluminous effort of putting together all the data for various reports for
regulatory agencies. And this is something that we implemented, when I was in
Wastewater we did something similar to get away from the massive amount of pages
and pages that all of a sudden that by hand have to be coordinated for various reports
and regulatory compliance things. So we did it, you know, previously in Department
of Environmental Management and it's a huge efficiency timesaver once you get it up
and running.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions on that item? Seeing none, okay, move
along. The next page is the bulk of your electricity expense, and I would appreciate it
if you would provide us an update or your own analysis of what you think you're going
to end up using this year.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay. So...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And what you forecast for next year.
MR. TAYLOR: This year, have with me what I noted earlier is, you know, we track projected
versus actual, and so this update is of just about ten days ago so it's a little, it's one
month updated from I think the data you have. And we are tracking, I don't know
anyone can see this, but we are tracking just a little bit below expected. So we're
coming to a dry time, if it rains once more, I mean the reservoirs are full as of, you
know, this morning, we may track right on this. If it gets a little dryer we may get a
little closer. But what this is showing me is that we're about right with our electricity
budget. I mean we don't have a huge gap, so it's looking like we should make it
through the year. You know if it gets really, really dry you never know, but it seems
that we're budgeting about right for electricity.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What does it show you having spent by what date?
MR. TAYLOR: I think it was the March 31st IFAS printout I think, or March 25th or
something. I don't have that with me. I know these graphs came off of...I know we
just got them yesterday because we waited 'til we got the last IFAS report that
included March. So I think it was probably last day of March.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You show nine million five sixty-eight.
MR. TAYLOR: Here comes our Assistant Fiscal Officer who put the numbers together. You
can answer. Helene Kau, our Assistant Fiscal Officer.
MS. KAU: Chair, you might want to note that we also proposed a budget amendment that
will be taking a fair amount of money out of this particular line item as well. We had
to have that budget amendment to accommodate the change to some of our Debt
Service and overhead charges for the current year.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah but it's not taking it out of this line item, right? You're taking it
out of this...
MS. KAU: I remember it was coming out of Electricity, I don't know if it was this one or we if
we took it out of 953604. I know it's coming out of Electricity.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Yeah, I can understand it coming out of Electricity, but from a
budgeting standpoint it won't be coming out of Electricity in the next budget.
MS. KAU: And I might note that we're tracking fairly close to what we budgeted, and I do
believe that this year in, well for this particular Index Code we're looking at 8 million
in actual, 8.2 million in actual charges at the end of March versus like 9.2 million in
the accumulated budget, you know, if we prorate it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm not sure...
MS. KAU: And the reason that we have to budget a little bit extra there is because it's not as
though we can change rates midstream and ensure that we're going to have sufficient
revenue to add more to this line item. So we have a tendency to budget a little extra in
Electricity to accommodate that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well as you'll recall we were talked in to taking all the budget cuts for
Water out of the Electricity line, and even after doing that, it still appears that you're
only using 65 percent or 60 percent of what was budgeted as opposed to getting to the
point of 75 percent by this time of the year. So anyway, I would appreciate it if you
would provide us with your estimate of what the usage will be for the upcoming
budget year based on your usage this year, and I'm sure you'll give us a little bit of a
cushion.
MR. TAYLOR: I mean just looking and plotting out this graph to the end, it looks like we're
going to be just around $12 million at the end of the year just by, you know, plotting
this out and it gets a little drier. It looks like it's going to hit about $12 million by
June 30th and that would be my eyeball prediction of just extrapolating the next three
months.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, and our projected was 12,7 so -MR. TAYLOR: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --so you're under ours. But at 12,7 you're $3.1 million under what
was budgeted, and so if you come in at 12 then you're about 3.8 million under budget.
MR. TAYLOR: Oh, I think we might be, we've got two big electrical budgets that are different
Index Codes, one's for the pumps and one's for the treatment plants. The pump
systems are budgeted it looks like from this graph a little over 12 million and the
treatment plants a little over 3 million, so the total electric budget for Operations is
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about 15. And those are in two different Index Codes for pump systems versus
treatment plant. So I'm not sure we're...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, we've got both of them.
MR. TAYLOR: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The one Index Code is 953471 and the other was 953604, right?
MS. KAU: And, Chair, the reason that the 953604 actual number is a bit low is because one
of our treatment plants has been offline for about six months.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well if you can provide us that, what that reduction would account for
then I can add that to your calculation. Okay, moving...again, on the top of the
Page 19-42 you have $20,000 for Machinery and Equipment that you've got 99 percent
left. And on Repair and Maintenance - Pumps, 6144, you've got 90, almost 93 percent
of that left. How do you anticipate using that?
MR. TAYLOR: Again, you know, I showed you earlier how we lump these and all the totals
are about right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I know, we're trying to get you to un-lump them because we fell for it
last year and I, the Chair this year is probably not going to be quite as flexible as I was
last year. So I'm just helping you prepare.
MR. TAYLOR: We'll be prepared. And I just want to say that, okay, we have, our operation
works in such a way in that we do what we can with our own staff, but we get similar
services from outsourced staff, meaning that if we can't do something we'll hire
contractors to do it. So we may be planning to do something with our own staff but
due to circumstances maybe it's a little bit too big a job or for some reason we don't
quite have the technical skills and we outsource it or vice versa. So if we're doing it
ourselves you're going to see us pull money from our A Account or Premium Pay, you
know, we're going to rent equipment, we're going to buy materials, et cetera, but if we
outsource it just goes out in one lump as repair and maintenance. So it's very difficult
for us to separate what we're going to do versus what we're going to outsource a year,
you know, a year before because we don't know. So we try to look at the previous full
year to look at what we've done, but there is this uncertainty of we don't know how
we're going to do the work, whether it's with our own forces or external or outsourced
sources. So it's very difficult for us to...by lumping them together we can balance it
but by separating them it's really hard to know which way we're going to get the work
done. So I just want to explain that which is why it's very difficult for us to know
where to put that money.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well I understand your dilemma but at the same time part of this
process is putting numbers down and having to work with them, and so we're trying to
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make sense of the numbers that you, that you've had from last year and helping us
understand what changes need to be made so.
MR. TAYLOR: And I would just add to that, Mr. Chair, we definitely try to give our best
analysis; however, I would say that we put these numbers together in a sense that this
was intended to be a program budget, so although we tried to give a good indication of
what we expected, we didn't sharpen our pencils too much because we felt that look, if
one's high and the other's low, we're allowed to balance them. We didn't build this
budget anticipating locking in index codes, and I just want to say that if that's the
Council's intention we would be concerned about locking in these index codes -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We're not talking -MR. TAYLOR: --`cause we didn't put them together that way.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --about locking in, it's just that we need to understand what your
needs are, and when you haven't spent anything on various lines, how do we know
where you're going to need to spend it next year? You got another $220,000 that's
99 percent available at the bottom of Page 19-43. And so we're just trying to get
ourselves to a point where we understand what you're asking for.
MR. TAYLOR: We certainly, I know we're not easy. I think the utility groups aren't easy for
you folks because last year a lot of things may have broken, maybe this year hardly
anything broke, and next year a lot of things break again. Because a lot of this money
is reactive, it balances over sort of the medium term but in any one year there could
be a spike. It's not planned work, it's unplanned work, so we definitely do the best we
can and we understand the concern of the Council. I don't know that we're going to
be able to nail down repairs which are driven by basically emergency calls. Well do
the best we can.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The Chair would just point out that based on this budget even
though we cut things from last year's budget and you, and the entire rate increase
went off in overhead charges, you still ended up with a $16 million Carryover/Savings.
So that's why we're trying to get a little bit more of a handle on what exactly it is you
need to spend, and I think it's appropriate that we do so. Members, any further
questions on these accounts? Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Nope.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And I don't see...I see that the rest of your eyes and I don't see any
questions. And, Staff, do we need to go through any other areas before we move
to...let me take a short recess. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

2:32 p.m.
2:42 p.m.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . This Budget and Finance meeting will please come back
to order. Members, we have just one more page to do in the Details before we move to
Rates and Fees. And that's the last page or the last two pages, 19-45 and 19-46 which
lists the equipment that's being requested by the Department. So, Director, can you
walk us through this, please.
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Mr. Chair. So first there's a number of vehicles that part of our
normal replacement of high-mileage vehicles, a riding lawnmower, some computers for
our baseyard staff and a printer for our baseyard staff, just sort of the normal
replacement of equipment. With one new vehicle for the leak detection people that you
authorized in last year's budget. Both of those are within the hiring process, they
should be hired, you know, early in FY '16, next several months, and this will have a
vehicle for them, that's the expansion.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And you don't have another vehicle that they could use?
MR. TAYLOR: There's always, there are always vehicles for people to use. How we look at
vehicles is there have to be...we have our own, I think us and maybe Police are the
ones who have our own repair facilities, so we need enough vehicles so that when
vehicles are off the road, there are loaners. And the important thing I look at that is
hard to get data on is when are people not able to do their job because there's no
vehicle for them. Most of the people who are using vehicles report to a baseyard where
there's very little work for them to do there. Their job is to get in a vehicle with their
tools and go somewhere else, to well sites, to pipe repair sites, so when people who
should be doing work on their own are now riding together because there's not enough
vehicles, that to me is when we start wasting resources. Now we're paying people to
be passengers in trucks. That is incredibly difficult to quantify, and it's anecdotally
that I looked into this to try to get to the bottom of do we have enough vehicles. And
yes, so my answer to Chair White's question is yes, there's certainly a vehicle they
could use. And we could, it would just take it out of the sort of loaner fleet or take it
out of someone else, so what my goal is is to keep people working in their trades, not
be passengers in vehicles or sort of tag along with somebody else when they really
should be doing work on their own. So I prefer to have enough vehicles to make sure
that no one is stuck at the baseyard when they should be out doing work in their
trade, because to me that's where the money sort of disappears and the efficiency
disappears. So yes, there are some extra vehicles around but we think with this new
program of the leak detection it warrants one more.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Members, questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Just a question on the amount of
vehicles you have for that purpose versus the take-home vehicles. We got the report
that yeah, they're, you guys are pretty high in your take-home vehicles. Have you
looked into motor pooling those? I mean not, it's one of those situations where we're
still or at least I'm still concerned on, you know, you've got all those vehicles going into
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homes, and in a worst-case scenario would every one of those folks be going out to a
call in a worst case scenario?
MR. TAYLOR: I don't know that there's any single case where everyone would go to a call at
the same time. Even in a natural disaster, I don't know that everyone, because what
an electrician gets called out to might be fundamentally different than a pipe repair
crew. So I don't know if there's any one thing that everyone would get called on.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So is there a way to...you're just...they're taking home because
in case they get a call, that particular person gets a call, that's why get the, they're
taking them home?
MR. TAYLOR: That is why they're taking them home, yes. They're taking them home as part
of the afterhours response methodology. So I know there's been a lot of discussion -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MR. TAYLOR: --on take-home vehicles and it started with Cost of Government Commission
years ago, and I'll tell you the same thing I told them then even though I was in
Wastewater at the time. Okay. Take-home vehicles are not a separate program apart
from some other things. Okay. There's 168 hours in the week, we're only staffed 56 of
those hours. We run normal staffing Monday through Friday and there's a skeleton
crew on Saturday/Sunday just at the treatment plants. So you have basically
two-thirds of the time, the water system is in full operation, everything's running on
automatic and no one's at work. Okay. Roughly 100 hours a week, let's just call it
that. So what do when something happens, how do we respond? We have a
combination of I'll say three things, the first is the SCADA systems, the electronic
computer systems that monitor an alarm. We've put millions of dollars into these,
that is the single biggest cost. They monitor things, alarm things, they used to go to
pagers, now they go to cell phones. They can make some decisions on their own about
shutting things off as far as that that are programmed. Okay, so that's the backbone.
The second part is a combination of premium pay, standby, callback procedures.
Who's on standby, who gets called back, how do we manage that. The third piece is
the take-home vehicles. It's those three things and a program to use those three
efficiently to cover those hours that's the whole thing. We could get rid of take-home
vehicles really easily just by putting on a second shift. You know we could split our
guys up, have half of them work the nightshift, hire a couple more supervisors. You
know you could have, you could run like Fire Department and always have people at
work. That's going to cost a lot'more than letting some people take vehicles home. So
how I've explained it and this is why, you know, eventually I think everyone knows the
Managing Director has been very serious about the take-home vehicle issue, and he's
been very serious about not having them be perks. But he's also very serious about
not compromising our afterhours operations, so that's why after going back and forth
with him in this logic, he eventually agreed that we have a solid plan to manage
between our SCADA systems, standby, callback, and take-home vehicles. We are
managing the afterhours in a reasonably efficient way. So I would just caution to
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whenever we're talking about take-home vehicles, in the same conversation standby,
callback, and SCADA systems. That all is part of the afterhours response. That's
what it's for, it's they're not perks. What I can tell you is no one who works in this
building takes a car home. I don't take a car home, Deputy doesn't take a car home,
none of the office workers take cars home. People who respond to emergencies, some
of them take cars home, and it's targeted for those, for that response.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Take-home vehicles is something that, you know, I can speak
about. Just for the comfort of people that want to know why does, why do they say
they gotta take home the vehicles. On Easter Sunday we just sat down to brunch and
my son who is a maintenance worker on call immediately got called. Somebody had
hit a fire hydrant on Kalama Hill again, and you can't let that go. That water is going
in the air over 200 feet and it's just gushing. I've never seen anything like craziness
when somebody hits a fire hydrant. And you gotta go, you can't be driving to the
baseyard to figure out which car I can take or whatever, you just gotta go. And these
folks are located in areas where they're reasonably close to whatever's happening. So I
understand that, you know, especially for people that have to respond to emergencies,
they gotta go.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Other questions, Members? Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, was it from government, Cost of Spending
Commission and they wanted reports from all the departments, but I think we still are
yet to receive 'em from Water. Is that correct? Is that some...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: As part of the take-home vehicle policy?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Was that what the -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Or the vehicle . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --report was supposed to be about? And I think we got
everybody's report or they got everybody's report and then reported back to us.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I'm not sure whether there was a specific report from each
department but we, they did provide us a report or an update on the number of
take-home vehicles in other departments. And for example Wastewater had gone from
36 down to 0 or something like that. So I think there was, there always has been
question as to whether or not all 56 or however many there are in the Water
Department are justifiable. I don't think any of us question the need to have folks
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home, but, you know, I would ask the question if you've got three pipefitters all in
basically the same area, do all three of them need to have a truck at home at night?
You know if there's a water main break in Lahaina and you don't have any pipefitters
that live over there then what do you gain? So I'm not satisfied completely with
Mr. Taylor's explanation. I'd prefer to see a little more of, you know, an analysis of
what it costs and what we could save and what the potential timeframes may,
response timeframes may be. But I'm not quite accepting of the explanation myself so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello, any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, let's...any questions regarding the lawnmower, the
desktop computers, or the laser jet printer? Okay. Let's move down to the next
section. Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, the final section is for our Plant Operations Division. It's, there's
one replacement vehicle, laptops for the electronic technicians. These are laptops that
they need to access the SCADA systems and then various, you know, pressure
transmitters, chlorine analyzers, and electronic starters for various equipment.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, is this the section for the security systems?
MR. TAYLOR: That'll be on the next page.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I think she was jumping there because you mentioned the SCADA
which is on the next page.
MR. TAYLOR: So on the final page are security systems, some security system upgrades I'll
call them for the treatment plants, flatbed truck, and actual SCADA computers for the
treatment plants.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Questions, Members? Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, okay. So upgrade, 'cause I'm like there isn't one
currently, but for, I'm looking at the Mahinahina, Lahaina section, yeah. Purchase
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and installation of security system, so I hope there's already currently one there. So
you said upgrade so I'm...
MR. TAYLOR: You know without getting to into security -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right, right.
MR. TAYLOR: --in open session -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MR. TAYLOR: --let me just say that, you know, you start with a fence, once you get above,
you know, fences, barbwire fences, locked doors, lights, motion detectors, you know,
et cetera, et cetera, and you have a various mishmash of these for different places.
And again I don't think this is, I don't really want to get into what we have and what
we don't have where but everything, every place has something. And there have been
some, there has been some theft, some break-ins and some theft at various locations.
And we need to upgrade our precautionary and response measures for security.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Very good. And, Chair, maybe I missed this section but it's
on Detail...oh, sorry, it's not a Detail page. I'm actually looking at this April 6th
transmittal and, but I was just curious, Mr. Taylor, it looks like you're in the process
of purchasing two tape measures and they're at 3,500 bucks each. Like wow, that's
some -MR. TAYLOR: It's really nice ones.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --major tape measure 'cause I think I bought one for
99 cents at Ace, but...
MR. TAYLOR: Yeah, those are...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: They're like miles long or?
MR. TAYLOR: Certainly hundreds of feet if not a thousand. I mean they're to measure well
depth.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MR. TAYLOR: So they're -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right, right, right, makes sense.
MR. TAYLOR: Yeah, you can't buy them at -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Ace.
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MR. TAYLOR: Ace. No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Got it. Okay. Good. Hope not. No further questions.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any further questions from the others? Okay. Take a short
recess and just get our books moved around, and get ready to move into the Rates and
Fees. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

2:57 p.m.
3:05 p.m.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: . .(gavel). . . The Budget and Finance Committee will come back to
order. We'll continue with the discussion on water rates and fees. So, Director, start
everyone off on Page 39 of the Appendix B, Members.

APPENDIX B RATES AND FEES
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Mr. Chair. On Page 39 starts our rates and fees, and I'm going to
say usually the big concern of the Members tends to be the 5/8 inch single-family. So
let me just walk you through that first of all. We are proposing what would essentially
be for an average user a 3.8 percent increase for the 5/8, and that's what a
16,000 gallon user would see as their difference from FY '15 to FY '16. That comes out
to, from, change from $68.40 per month to $71 even. The breakdown of that, you
can't see that in there, it's just my calculations of the numbers that you see. You see
what we tried to do is put more of that increase into the meter fee that's about halfway
down the page, the 17.50 to 19.50, that's the fixed cost. So we're continuing our
program to make the fixed costs be paid for by the fixed revenue and then the variable
costs the variable revenue. So you have to, you know, calculate it out to see. So last
year, under current FY '15 a 16,000 gallon user would pay 17.50, they'd pay S9.50...a
flat rate of 17.50 under the current rates, 1.90 times their first 5,000 gallons which is
9.50, then 3.60 times their next 10,000 gallons, S36, and their last thousand gallons
at 5.40 for a total of 68.40. Under the new proposed rates, that same 16,000 dollar
[sic] user would pay a $19.50 charge, so that's from 17.50 to 19.50. So that's where
the $2 is, and then really small increases for a total of 71. So that, again, that comes
out to 3/8. There are some other similar increases for the other sized meters, and of
course we have the Stage 2 and Stage 3 shortage rates that we talked to at length over
the past two years in Water Resources Committee.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Yeah, those numbers look fairly reasonable. As
you know, we've been discussing back and forth multifamily rates and this is where it
would fall in, Mr. Chair, so unfortunately. The question I have is, you know, we talked
about it a lot in Committee and then in Committee they said okay, fine, we understand
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where everything goes, we gotta bring it up in rates. Well we're now in Rates and Fees
so I would like to bring it up a little bit. I passed out what Honolulu has done, and
essentially they for their multifamily residential, unfortunately the copy is not very
well, but underneath multifamily residential it says monthly rate per unit. So they
essentially divide out the total amount of water that's used by the number of units and
then bill accordingly. What effect would that have on your revenue and all, you know,
and the potential rates and fees if we did something like City and County?
MR. TAYLOR: We would have to do essentially a mini rate study to see. The Single-Family
rate has this fourth tier, the General rate does not. So to take all of those units,
translate all of them into a different rate structure which is not necessarily higher or
lower, it's different 'cause it has that fourth tier, you would have to see how it
crunched out. What I would remind the Committee of is when we looked into this in
Water Resources Committee, remember I had asked Scott Teruya from Real Property
Tax what percent of the multifamily units were filing Homeowners, Circuit Breaker or
Homeowners Exemption, and I think it was around a third if I recall. So we know that
only a third of the multifamily tenants are owners. I think we also found that
something like another third had filed TAT, something like that, so we know a third
are definitely rented out as transient. The other third we don't know, are they renters
or people that didn't file or people that aren't filing anything, we don't really know.
What we do know is that you're going to take, we would have to take all the
multifamily's and put them in one category or another. There is no way for us to
realistically determine then this multifamily 17 of the 30 units are, you know,
single-family and the other ones aren't, it's all or nothing. So what we've said
previously is we can look into that. If the Council's serious about it, it's going to cost a
little bit of money to do a rate study and crunch that out. If it's something that you
really want to look at for next year, we can do that. When we talked about this in
Water Resources Committee, I think Chair White asked at the time for us to pull 10 or
20 individuals and compare them, and I think the discussion of the Committee was
you felt it was sort of six and one-half a dozen of the other and that you didn't ask us
to go do that. If that has changed we can do that, but I had sort of thought we'd look
into this by saying, I thought the Members as whole had said well, you're pretty,
you're okay with the way it is. But again, we can run it through the model. It's
gonna...there's no way we can do it for this year's rates, but we could do it for a future
discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I'm pretty sure, yeah, that time when you did the
comparison, the direction that you went in the comparison was different from the
direction that folks who live in multifamily units were talking about. And we
subsequently had another meeting and I could have sworn we were going to talk about
it here just to see what the differences were going to be. I guess, Mr. Chair, we'd have
to do a study, because, you know, there was some concern as to how they came up
with the comparison numbers versus how a group of us came up with the comparison
numbers and they were apples and oranges. And I have to go through it again and
redo the calculations to show that there is a bit of a difference in the way that they
came up with the numbers. So I don't know, you know, I still think that this needs to
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be studied, taken a look at, because it's my feeling that yes, one-third is homeowners,
one-third is transient vacation rentals, and I'd be willing to stake a lot on the fact that
the rest of the, the last third, most of those are rentals, are long-term rentals. That's
where a lot of our long-term rentals are are in condos, and so those folks are paying
more for water. And usually in the long-term rentals, they're the folks that sometimes
can't really afford that. So it's not that they can't afford it, it just takes more out of
their income level. So I, you know, I don't know how you want to approach that,
Mr. Chair.
MR. TAYLOR: I have a suggestion -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MR. TAYLOR: --if you'd like. My...Mr. Chair, if it's okay?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
MR. TAYLOR: My suggestion would be to take it up in Water Resources -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We did.
MR. TAYLOR: --and in Water Resources very specifically come up with two or three sort of
layouts of what if, what if, what if, and tell us what those three are. We can then go
run models on those three and get back to you. You know there'll be some cost to it,
but what I'm concerned about is coming up with three different options and then we
come back and you go well that, those aren't the three we wanted, what about this
other one. If you can give us I would say three different ways, no more than three
ways that you'd like to see it and say what would the changes be, we can work with
you in Water Resources to fine tune that request. You know I think, you know, in six
months or something, we could probably get that done and then bring it back so you'd
have it in time to make a decision before next year's budget. I think that would be the
best way to handle this. We're not going to be able to do it on the floor, on the fly, and
we're really only get one shot at it, so we need to be really clear of what do you want us
to investigate. And then we could use our normal rate consultant to crunch through
all the numbers and, you know, come up with this is what the impacts would be.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I think I can come up with that then if that's the
way...boy, I could have sworn we did that in the Water Resources, the last Water...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You know my, yeah, my recollection is that when we, and I don't know
whether this is the final comparison but my recollection was that when, that the usage
portion of the bill was higher in the, in condominiums and other than the, some of the
private residences. But when you added the fact that the residential users are paying
a meter fee where the condominium and apartment folks are not, my recollection is
that...
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And a smaller fee.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Well no, it's, they're paying, you know, the condo may have two
or three meters as opposed to everybody having a meter -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --in the single-family homes. My recollection was that when you add
the fee to the usage that the numbers look pretty much the same. So I thought we
had kind of moved past that. But if you'll go back and check your notes -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --you know, I'm, I hate to bring up unicorns and rainbows again, but,
you know, to say that we have to go through a rate study, I'm sure he does to make
himself feel comfortable with it. But at the same time, you know, when you're dealing
with a $16 million Carryover/ Savings there's a little bit of wiggle room in the budget.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions with respect to the rates on the first page,
any of the rates? I'm going to get back, get myself back to that page. Director, I had
Staff look up the water rates on the Big Island, because they've got a broader reach
than we do and I don't know how many people are on private water systems there
versus the county water systems. But I found it striking that, unless I'm, unless we've
gotten the wrong information, the Big Island appears to be at 89 cents in their first
tier, and the tiers I don't believe necessarily match up exactly but they go from 89
where we're at 1.90 to 1.80 where we're at 3.60 currently and $3.00 where we're at
5.40 and they get up to 3.95 at their top tier where we're at 6.05. Do you have any
information on how our rates compare to those of the other counties?
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, if you'd like, we have copies for you of all the counties separated
up, and we have I think ten copies of that, we can hand them out right now so we
have a talking paper, if you'd like.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Does that include the meter fees as well? The monthly meter fees and
then the development -MR. TAYLOR: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --charges -MR. TAYLOR: It's included.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --as well?
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MR. TAYLOR: We have a complete breakdown of all four counties and how they compare.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, that would be great. Staff...we'll take a short recess to take or to
distribute that and let the Members take a look at it before we continue. . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

3:18 p.m.
3:25 p.m.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will
come back to order. And, Members, you've been provided with a spreadsheet provided
by the Department. And, Director, if you could please go over that with us, I'd
appreciate it.
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I'm going to hand it over to Ms. Ho in a second. I just
want to say couple items first of all to look at these. First you'll see that in general the
rates are comparative across the State. Specifically it's important to note that it's easy
to keep rates down if you don't do preventative maintenance. It's easy to keep rates
down if you don't fund watershed protection. There's all kinds of, you can borrow
more money and, you know, take more debt. So just looking at rates I would just
caution everyone doesn't tell the whole story. It's not something like, you know, what
are your speeding fines which are a artificially determined penalty. Rates are meant to
recapture costs. Different utilities have different costs, so although it's good to know
that you're in the ballpark, everybody is trying to match their costs, not, you know,
one up each other. So and also it's also important to note the Big Island I believe has
a separate electricity charge that they add to their rates. But in any case, Ms. Ho will
walk you through our comparison of all the different counties.
MS. FICKE-HO: Okay. On the spreadsheet you can see what we did is we took each of the
different islands and calculated Single-Family with, for us it's the meter size that we
judge it by, like Honolulu is a little different as well as the Big Island. As the Director
mentioned there is a surcharge for electricity that has to be added on. All these do
include like a billing charge for Honolulu or a meter, you know, a separate fee, the
fixed fee or the meter charge as well as a consumption fee, and what we did is just
compiled this comparison. And we based it on our Single, General, Ag, and
Non-Potable customers and then showed how it would compare to the other counties.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So each of these numbers incorporates, if I recall you saying the billing
charge on Oahu and electrical charge on the Big Island which is not included in their
rates?
MS. FICKE-HO: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And then we also have the standby charges, the 17, is that
incorporated in these rates or the monthly bill as well?
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MS. FICKE-HO: Correct, yes. So like for instance the Big Island they have their monthly
standby charge, then they have their general use rates, and that's broken down by
block and by meter size. And then they have that you have to add on also the
electricity cost of power adjustment cost, so that's how they get their rates.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: How do they calculate their cost of power? Is that like MECO does?
MS. FICKE-HO: I'm not 100 percent sure how they do. I think what they do is they take the
actual cost of power every two months and then adjust as they need it. They haven't
done an adjustment for, well I think the last one is 2012. We at one time did have a
power charge that we used to charge our customers, but a few years ago the power
cost was actually higher than what we were charging some of our consumers so we
stopped charging the power charge.
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, my understanding from my colleagues at Hawaii Board of Water
Supply is that they do what Ms. Ho said, is they calculate the electric charge. They go
to the board every two months, the Board of Water Supply and get the Board to
approve the change in the electricity surcharge for the next cycle. So it's a constant
recalculation and re-approval process.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So when we look at these numbers, we can be comfortable that
you got all the various moving parts included?
MS. FICKE-HO: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Members, questions? Mr. Carroll? Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You know if you look at these rates just at what we're looking at,
it looks like, you know, Maui's rates are good. What I'm really concerned about is, you
know, I've been listening for a long time about water rates and participated in the
Water Committee since I've been here, and of course now I'm the Chair which scares
the hell out of me. But I'm concerned about, you know, I keep listening to the Director
warn me about how much we need to have more income, and also I listen to the
community that says we want water and we want our water system to be first class,
we want water where we want it, when we want it. And there's always this concern
about who's going to pay for it. I want to ask Mr. Taylor 'cause I think I missed it, I
didn't write it down when you started, and you were comparing based on the proposal
something about a $71 bill as compared with something else. I missed that first
number.
MR. TAYLOR: Oh, I'm sorry, $68.40.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So $68.40 and the other way would be 71?
MR. TAYLOR: Yeah. So currently some, a single-family home that's currently using exactly
16,000 gallons in a month -- 76 -
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Correct.
MR. TAYLOR: --would currently be paying $68.40.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And on the new rate?
MR. TAYLOR: And under the new rates it would be $71.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, you know, Chair, I'm having a hard time putting my arms
around everybody being upset about two bucks. You know I know that it's
cumulative, I know everybody says I can't pay any more, but if it's two bucks or
something like that for a regular family, I just, I have a hard time feeling that we
shouldn't deal with it. I'm sorry. You know there were those many, many years, I
think there were like ten years or something where we didn't do anything with water
rates, and that's what we're paying for now. We fell behind in maintenance, we fell
behind in getting ahead, and I just can't have the energy to fight about that, I'm sorry.
Ill fight more when we get to, you know, big meter fees and shortage rates maybe, and
even that I don't know if I'm going to argue about that. But I'm okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, I think whether you're looking at property taxes or water rates, if
you compare them to people's cell phone bills and cable bills, they generally pale by
comparison so.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I go get a coffee, it's four bucks. I don't go to Starbucks 'cause I
don't want to pay -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I was just going to say you...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --that kind of money, but, you know, I go to 7-Eleven or Minute
Stop and I pay $2. And that's just one day, that's not a whole month. So, you know, I
think we have to start looking at the value we put on water and should we, you know,
put a little bit more in it so that we have it. It is the most important thing we need.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Miss...not Perdido anymore, Ms. Ho, when you gathered this
information from the other counties, did you also happen to ask what their overhead
charges were? Being the inquisitive person I know you are.
MS. FICKE-HO: No, I did not.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Would you please?
MS. FICKE-HO: But I can do that. I would be happy to do that.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. I would appreciate that if you could. Staff, you can
add that to the request if you haven't already done so. Okay, thank you.
Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you for the comparison notes
here on the other counties. I'm just and I'm liking the figures that I see, I concur with
Ms. Baisa that our numbers are, you know, nicely competitive with the others. But in
particular and you probably don't have the answer to this, I don't know, perhaps you
do. But Kauai in particular seems to be way high priced out of any other county. Is
there an underlying reason for that?
MR. TAYLOR: Member Cochran, like everyone they're nonprofit, they're trying to cover their
costs. I would just guess that it's a matter of critical mass. Smaller is going to be
more expensive. Your fixed costs are going to be the same. And we all know how
Kauai, it's spread out a little bit more. Some of their costs are going to be less because
it's so wet but some of their maintenance costs are going to be higher. I think
geography is going to be the first item that defines your water rates because it's your
system, but the second and this is what concerns me most, coming from the problems
we had in Wastewater in the '90s is it's easy to keep your rates down and I said it
before, if you don't do preventative maintenance. The other counties, I don't think
really do any watershed protection. I mean there's $2 million right there that no one
else is picking up. So and I've said before that's a preventative maintenance
technique. So if...not, you know, I'm not an expert at how the other managers run
their systems, but if you took that same idea of saying hey, we don't have to worry
about the watershed, if you did apply it, I'm not saying they do, you applied that same
idea to your pumps and your treatment plants and said oh, we don't have to take care
of it, of course you can keep your rates down. This year and next year and the year
after and five years hence, and then in your sixth the whole thing collapses and you
find out, you know, that it wasn't that cheap. I guess what you're hearing, you know,
from me and some of the guys in, you know, Solid Waste and Wastewater because we
all came from Wastewater, we all remember this, the lack of, keeping rates low in the
'80s caused system collapse in the '90s, and people like me are scared to death when
we see it happening again which is why we tend to be very aggressive with rates,
preventative maintenance, getting ahead on CIP. We know what happens when every
year you fall a little behind, you put it all in debt, ten years later the whole thing falls
apart, and I think that's why you tend to see this more aggressive higher rates with
more preventative maintenance. And if we don't spend it, roll it over 'cause we are
definitely afraid of having that happen again 'cause we know what happened last time.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. And consent decrees occur. On this list though at
the very bottom, non-potable customers, that equals to our recycled water? Is that
what that non-potable is, the recycled water rates?
MR. TAYLOR: No, those are our non-potable customers, not DEM's non-potable customers.
County of Maui, we provide non-potable water, we have a small system up, small bit
Upcountry. There's some in Kaupo, I might be missing some of our other customers.
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Those two, there might be another one I'm missing. But we have a couple very small
non-potable systems. Oh, Kula Ag Park. Kula Ag Park's the big one. So we have a
few systems that we maintain that we charge for that are non-potable water.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So just totally untreated water source?
MR. TAYLOR: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I want to, I too want to echo
Ms. Baisa's and Ms. Cochran's comments. And thank you for this analysis. If you
look for 3/4 inch and 5/8 inch, Maui County is the lowest in the State. Now for one
inch on up, we're higher than essentially Kauai and the Big Island but certainly lower
than Honolulu. So I feel very comfortable with the rates we're going on that. And as
Mr. White mentioned, you know, cell phone bills and cable bills and Ms. Baisa's coffee,
there's also bottled water that everybody buys at gosh, what is it, $10 or $15 a gallon
and we're getting, you know, we're charging, we want to charge a dollar or at the most
$6.15 for a thousand gallons. So I...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And we deliver it to your house.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, and we deliver it to your house. Right. So yes it, nickel
and dimes, you know, add up, but water is the basic, and, you know, if you don't want
to spend a lot of water then, you know, don't water your lawn 'cause that's what,
60 percent is landscaping, 60 percent of water usage I think.
MR. TAYLOR: Yeah, I don't recall the numbers but it's certainly the largest proportion.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. So you have ways to control it if you really, really want
to. So I think we're fine.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No comments, but thank you for this comparative list that
we have here. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Guzman? Okay. Okay, any...so, Members, are you ready
to move on to the Water Shortage Rates?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Director. I think we've discussed it.
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MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Mr. Chair. So as I mentioned, I think most of you were here at the
Water Resources Committee last meeting. So the Water Shortage Ordinance that the
Council passed recently sets up three stages, Stage 1, Stage 2, Stage 3 and it
mathematically defines those. So what we're saying, what we're proposing is in
Stage 1 no changes. Stage 1 would be equivalent to what has in the past been
drought, we call it drought warning. It's sort of just this please conserve, you know,
please try. So that's what Stage 1 would be, no cost changes for anyone. Stage 2 you
notice we keep the lower tiers the same. What we're saying is that if you're already
conserving you're good, you don't need to do anything, but the higher tiers we need
you to cut back so we've raised those 25 percent and for Ag 10 percent. So that is sort
of the philosophy we're trying, compared to we'll call it the old philosophy that was
used was that we want everybody to cut back a certain percentage, and the complaints
were hey, I'm already being careful, why should I cut back. This methodology
addresses that. And then in Stage 3 which is the higher level, 50 percent. Again, no
changes in the first couple tiers, we're saying look, no matter what, that's the water
you need to live, don't cut that back. The higher tiers get a 50 percent increase,
20 percent for Ag. So as I think everyone's heard before, we, mostly this is going to
apply, you know, to the drought prone areas. Mostly it'll be the seasonal Upcountry
issue that we're concerned about, and because in that area agriculture does use 40 to
50 percent of the water, we need somehow to get some cutback in ag as the drought
gets deeper. It's interesting that if you turn on the nightly news, every day right now
they're covering the California drought. And what you see is hopefully it sounds
familiar to you, they're saying the same thing in California what they keep is reporting
is that 80 percent of the water goes to agriculture but they're trying to get the cuts out
of the other 20 percent. I think they reported just a couple days ago that on average
they got 2.8 percent reduction out of that 20 percent and they're just not making it.
So now in an emergency situation, the governor is ordering these 25 percent cuts but
no one's doing them and they're trying to very quickly under, you know, under
drought conditions, try to pass things like this. So this is, let me just close on this, we
don't want to use this, you know, it is my hope that this never happens, but what you
see from watching California is you gotta be ready for it to happen and you can't throw
this together, I mean we've been at this for two years. You can see we can't wait for
the drought and throw this together. So what we believe we need is an emergency
plan to have this ready so if it is needed it was pre-decided. So I hope what's going on
in California will show everyone why we're trying to get ahead of it and not be in the
middle of it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Director Taylor.
You know this whole water shortage thing has sort of grown on me. In the beginning
when I first heard about it I was kind of taken aback, but I sat through all these
meetings and I listened very carefully and I think I totally understand why this is
necessary. And if anything brought it home to me recently is it's what's going on in
California. My sister lives there and so she's affected by what's happening, and they're
all kind of appalled that they didn't get ready. Like they didn't see it coming which is
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really strange 'cause, you know, they've been importing water for a long, long time,
and just growing by leaps and bounds and dealing with drought and just covering it
up. And so as much as I, you know, hate to do this kind of thing, I think it's prudent
for us to go ahead. And I think it would be really helpful for us to hear maybe from
Member Guzman who's been working with the Ag Working Group, but I thought they
had softened their stance towards this and realized that, you know, this may be
something we have to do. But I don't have the latest information.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The, if you look at the next page of rates, the -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --Department has proposed a significantly reduced rate for farmers or
Ag users.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I understand but they were still we don't want to pay, so I'm
wondering what is the current situation.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Mr. Guzman, do you have any updates on where the
agricultural community is coming from?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Not currently, Chair. They got swung into the BF-70, and so
they've been meeting on that so far. I know that they had submitted some
amendments on the suggested recommendations, and that was reviewed during
Mr. Victorino's chairmanship. Other than that, other than those recommendations
there hasn't been anything further.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Well just for anyone who's watching, the difference is that for
Stages 1, 2, and 3 for Residential use, well I'll read off the Ag use. For anything over
15,000 gallons and for Agricultural users even during water shortages, Stages 1, 2,
and 3, the rates are $1, $1.10, and then for Stage 3 $1.20. Whereas for Residential
that compares to, the $1.00 compares to the 5.50, the $1.10 compares to 6.86 and the
$1.20 compares to 8.25 from 15 to 35 thousand gallons, and then above 35 it's $6.15
instead of $1.00, $9.20 instead of the 1.10, and $10.76 instead of the 1.20. So I think
the Department has certainly responded to, well whether it's responded adequately or
not we'll have to wait until we hear from the agricultural users, but the Chair's feeling
is that the Department has come a long ways in their addressing of this issue. So any
further questions on these rates or the Agricultural rates? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair, and just a comment. And as
a...that, this is what is driving the condo thing is these, so because it almost doubles.
Even if the condo guys 900, each one of 'em and 112 units only use 900 gallons which
is phenomenally low, they pay twice as much as somebody in a single-family home,
just one of those things. That's the the kind of concern that was there.
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MR. TAYLOR: And although this applies to them, the chances of this being applied to
Central and South Maui is so small I would be shocked if in the next 50 years we had
to do this in Central and South Maui, because Central and South Maui is mostly
aquifer water. Even a drought that lasted a whole year, I don't know that we would
really have that big a problem dealing with. You know if the drought went on year
after year and the aquifers didn't get replenished that, but that could be a problem,
but it's really unlikely that Central and South because it's almost all aquifer water
that has a long-term stability are going to be affected by this. So since there isn't
much multifamily Upcountry I don't know that that's a valid concern.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What about West Maui though? There's lots of condos there.
MR. TAYLOR: West Maui has lots of condos. West Maui also has a significant amount of
surface water, but when you, it's called surface water from the State Department of
Health because it comes out of the mountain and it's open in ditches and streams.
When you look at really where that water is coming from, it's coming from the tunnel
which although from a Department of Health standpoint it's surface water, it's
dripping out of the mountain which it's sort of the source is really groundwater that's
filling this ditch. It's not...and same with the Kanaha Stream that comes to our
Lahaina plant, you know, it's coming from so deep in the West Maui Mountains, the
character of its flow is not like the East Maui streams that flow and then stop, those
sources although again they are surface water they are really stable. So look, you
could have a problem where the tunnel has a collapse and this and that and maybe
there's a really, really bad drought, but even the surface water in West Maui, it almost
behaves as aquifer water from a reliability standpoint. So yes, it has a greater chance
than South Maui affecting West, but it also becomes much, much, much less unlikely
than an area like Upcountry which is 80 percent surface.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. I forgot to ask a question I noted on my page, but do these, on
your spreadsheet, do these rates reflect our current rates or our proposed rates?
MR. TAYLOR: Proposed.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Members, any questions on the rates? Are you
ready to go to the standby charges?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Or service charge per meter?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, Chair, just real quick.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.

-82-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 10, 2015

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: In reference to Mr. Taylor was discussing about the
California problem and, you know, let's not got there but this is just in place for in
case that happens here. And you're saying that they're having a difficulty, they're not
touching the 80 percent which are the ag users because they primarily do grow most
of the stuff we buy, people buy in Costco and what have you, so is that why they're not
targeting that and they're trying to go for more of the home, the household I guess
business people of sorts, the 20 percent? So is that...
MR. TAYLOR: You know I don't claim to be any sort of expert and frankly I don't think there
is any expert in California water because it's so complicated. It's not like here where,
you know, you're the State of California and it's all your systems, you've all these
cities, you've got these aqueducts that come in from other states, you've got these sort
of water wholesalers that sell to other people, you've got Indian tribes and on and on
and on. It is so complicated that I've never even been clear on what exact authority
the governor even has, you know, it's, and I think a lot of people in California aren't
sure of exactly what authority the governor has to order these things. So I don't claim
to be an expert. What I see happening is everyone agrees that 80 percent of the water
goes to agriculture, if you watch what they're talking about now you can see they're
getting ready for the next stage. They are now dividing up that 80 percent agriculture
and what it's being used for. What's been hitting the news in the last week is
almonds. They've been saying that it takes one gallon of water to grow an almond.
Then start looking at well where are those almonds going, well they're not being eaten
by people in California, you know, some huge percentage of them are being exported to
Asia. So there's a new term that I never heard before and I think it was like secondary
exportation of water or something like that, meaning your, if somebody built a pipeline
from California to China, everybody would freak but they're essentially packaging their
water into almonds and shipping them to China. And you can see what they're getting
ready for, they are trying to divide up which of this water is going to food that we in
California eat, that people in the United States eat, and which is being outsourced to
foreign countries to make a few people wealthy. You can see the writing on the wall,
they're getting ready for the next stage if this gets worst, which ag to cut, and they're
trying to separate lumber from leafy vegetables, to things that are exported and
flowers. I mean my guess is there is somebody putting a big spreadsheet together to
say look, if this gets worse, let's cut ag in this order. So I think that's what happening,
though I know most of it is just from watching the media and I'm guessing that's what
they're doing.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That sounds pretty, yeah, common sense and reasonable.
But, Chair, what I'm trying to equate it to is our users here, as in our ag practices,
ranching practices, and stuff. So will this, would the County sort of look towards that
if it ever came to, you know, a criteria or prioritization in the ag, our ag users, 'cause
it's 40 to 50 percent of the people. How are we going to distinguish who gets, who
needs, we really need to hit on to cut back or cut off. You know it...
MR. TAYLOR: Well, it's taken us two years to get here so I'm --
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, I know, but I'm...
MR. TAYLOR: --really hoping we can get past this and then -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I guess I'm talking...
MR. TAYLOR: --talk about that later.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. But I mean eventually if it ever came to it, there's
going to have to be a choosing of sorts, you know, or figuring out what truly is water
used for and, or not. But I hear the pleas of the people who have ranching, you can't
tell the cow to not drink -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Drink water.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --water today or the horse to, you know, so anyways. You're
right, Director -VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I remember...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --we're not there yet. Thank God.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I remember on the Big Island, ranchers having to haul water up the
Kohala Mountains several thousand feet to keep their troughs filled. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Another thing that I've heard about this week because of family
being involved is they're looking at swimming pools and premiums on swimming pools
or possibly suggesting that they put cement in 'em. You know when it gets down to we
don't have it, you gotta do what you gotta do. We don't want to get there, hopefully.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right. So, Members, I know there's lots of, lots we can talk about with
respect to what ifs, but are we comfortable that we know enough about the rates that
we can move on to the -COUNCILMEMBERS: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --the service charge by meter size?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: What page?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That same page, just the lower part of the page. Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Oh...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well I, just ask, do you have any questions about these? The rates
or the justification for the rates? Can we move on? Okay, same thing, we've already
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talked about the Agricultural rates. And, Mr. Taylor, if you could explain to us
restoration charges, you have a change in installation. I'm assuming that is a
reinstallation. Is that correct? On the top of Page 41.
MR. TAYLOR: I...no, that's a new installation. The next, the final page are the water system
development fees. Everything between there are just the services we provide to people
and the costs we charge them, and this is just simply calculated from last year's costs.
Our accountants look at what it cost and they're not really subjective, they're just
calculated for all these miscellaneous pieces over the next, you know, several pages of
what we're paying for various materials and what it costs our crew to go out. Frankly I
haven't looked at any of the numbers, I just sort of flipped through them. The way
they're put together are just from our actual costs, so there's no ideological change in
here, it's just cost based.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so there's no set percentage increase, it's all based on whatever
the individual increases have been?
MR. TAYLOR: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: On all those pages? Is that...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, there are some decreases though, like overtime went
down and sand per ton which disturbs me a little bit 'cause I'm, we shouldn't be
mining our sand here.
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Couch, every year -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But sand per ton.
MR. TAYLOR: --you ask about these and every year I'm wondering if you're going to open a
plumbing supply house or something.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I know. No, no, that's the sand -MR. TAYLOR: They're just pass-through costs.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --and overtime. Okay. So it is, 'cause a lot of 'em went down,
that's all I'm saying is they're not increases. Thanks. Which is good they went down.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, then we move on to Page 49, and the water system
development fund fees by meter size. Department, did you, have you produced a
comparison between our charges and the other counties in this area?
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MR. TAYLOR: No, we have not. We have not because as I know I've explained many, many
times, this is about our costs of what we need to recover certain charges of what we
would need to build to meet General Plan requirements, and it's a cost recovery
method. To take the philosophy that the County gets out in front of source
transmission and distribution improvements necessary for growth and coming up with
a way to pay for that. So comparing them to other counties is something we could do,
but I don't know that there's any, there'd be really any nexus in that. So I, you know,
we've talked about this for so long I don't know that I've any more to say than you've
heard from me before, but Ill more than happy to answer any questions.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well it's, you know, for us it's a little more comfortable to know that
we're doing things somewhat similarly to the other counties. And if I look at the
facilities reserve charge, and this is Kauai County, for a 5/8 meter is $4,600, so I don't
know what else goes into those charges, whether it's equal to. And that's why I was
hoping you guys had done a comparison.
MR. TAYLOR: Although we haven't done a comparison of that, I know about that one
specifically because Dave Craddick when he, you know, foliner Maui County
Department of Water Supply Director and former Kauai Department of Water Supply
Director, he was trying to get that 4,600 raised to I think 21 or 28 thousand dollars
based on his similar analysis to what we've done about what it's really going to cost.
So this is where the comparison gets tricky, do you want to compare it to what they
actually are or do you want to compare it to what they've calculated they would need
to accomplish the same thing. So we know our, we know theirs are low but we also
know that they're in the same problem we are is that they can't afford to get ahead on
their infrastructure. So we could put those together for a comparison. I think it's
more, there's more of a nexus of what we've shown you in Water Resources Committee
about how much we'd have to charge to achieve certain things. And but if you want to
see the other counties we can certainly put that together.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, and I'd like to caution my colleagues about comparing to
other counties, because we, in this Department itself we do a whole lot more on
watershed protection than other counties. And in other places we do a lot more... and
we get a lot better service I think. And we do a lot more for visitor advertising than the
other counties and we get the benefits for that. So I'm a little cautious about
comparing us to other counties, because sometimes if we want to stick with the other
counties we might be dragging ourselves down as opposed to standing ahead of
everybody. That's all, I'm just, wanted to bring that up.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, I don't disagree, except that having a baseline to compare to helps
us see where we are. Right now compared to the Big Island, we're about a little less
than 50 percent higher. With respect to Kauai, we're about maybe 30 percent higher.
So, you know, it helps to compare, and I understand Mr. Taylor's perspective. But
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once again, you know, we've, we need to find out what is the, what is something that's
reasonable and affordable and necessary to be funding projects going forward. And
well get more into that as we get into CIP. And I realize that maybe some of the, the
fact that the other counties having higher monthly billings and usage rates provides,
you know, as Mr. Taylor has said, we can either go with higher rates or we go with
higher meters, but that is a policy decision. And if we want to do one or, you know, if
we want to go with higher rates and lower meter fees then that's a decision so. With
respect to actually both this item and the, on the, and the rates, could you provide us
with a breakdown of the makeup of your Carryover/Savings? I know $2.6 million of
that is the unrestricted funds that we put towards the mainline expansion project that
doesn't look like we're going to be spending but.
MR. TAYLOR: We can put that together, but just in general I, 'cause the Mayor asked the
same question when he saw our budget. And so it was, there was some debt
refinancing, there was electricity which I think was 3 or 4 million and then we had one
cash CIP project that because it wasn't ripe for construction, we're bumping that to
next year. So that's where the, I mean those were the big bulks of it, but well put that
together for you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Members, questions, comments on the meter fees?
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair. I'm sure what I'm going to say is not a shock
to anybody because everybody knows how I feel, but, you know, if we're going to try to
jump this meter fee or water development fee is what I probably should call it
correctly, from $6,030 to $14,060, that's a big fat jump. And I know that we jumped it
up and then we jumped it down again which wasn't a good idea, but we did it and so
we are where we are. I don't have strong objections to paying this because I know
what it's for and I think it's important, but I do have concerns about the effect of that
kind of a jump on certain people who will need a meter. You know if you're going to
install or build something and you're going to turn around and sell it, well I'm, I think
I could live with that. But if you're going to do it and you're going to give it to your
kids, that's a different situation, because you're probably already in a, you know, a
difficult financial situation and the reason you're doing it is to help your kid have a
place to live and get them out of your house. And so, you know, adding this kind of
money makes a difference, it does make a difference. You know you could use the
difference between the 6,000 and the 14,000 maybe to buy furniture for the house or
curtains or whatever it is that you need, or put in that septic system that we're
required to do now. And so I am concerned about whether or not there could be some
kind of a scale so that depending on what you're doing, I mean if you're going to build
a huge, huge $2 or $3 million home, this has no bearing on, I mean it's silly. But if
you're going to build a modest cottage and you're trying to figure out how you can be
owner/builder so that you can, you know, not have to pay a whole lot of bills and all
the ohana is going to kick in and do the electrical and whatever they can, it's
significant. So I don't know how to deal with it, and I don't want to reject it out of
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hand because I know we need the money. But can we be clever and figure out how to
do this?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: My recollection was that last year there was some discussion about the
possibility of utilizing affordable housing funds for the purpose of offsetting the fee for
those who were less capable of handling the big charge.
MR. TAYLOR: And, Mr. Chair, that is still our solution to the problem you bring up. We
think it would be very simple to come up with a relatively simple ordinance and
program that once Housing and Human Concerns approves all of the fee, some of the
fee, whatever the Council wants, they bring that letter to us and instead of giving us a
check they give us that letter and we take an automatic draw from the Affordable
Housing Fund. That way they don't have to bother you with it, it can be
predetermined. We think that is such an excellent idea. It will target the people you
want to target without letting the people who can afford it, you know, get a wash. So
we completely agree with that and we as administration think that's the best way to
handle this.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Taylor. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Mr. Carroll, followed by Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. Well, I spoke on this before and I have
pretty much the same concerns that Councilmember Baisa has. Making the fees too
high over there, and I've been with Planning and Land Use for good grief, what,
20 years or so, it's really difficult, it can be really detrimental to our economy if we
don't watch it. You might think it's a small thing and only a small part of building but
it's a pretty big part. Affordable housing, even if we had something over here to where
we lower the price for affordable housing, those section, but you have to consider that
the regular price housing is the one that actually goes over there and covers to make
the affordable housing affordable. It's not an easy thing. It's not, it's something that
we really have to consider, and I brought it up before that this is probably not the way
that we need to get, make up and get the funds that we need for what we need to do.
We really have to seriously look in the General Funds to subsidize water to a degree or
otherwise it's going to be way more difficult. We're already way in the hole with
housing, and if we go by the fees that are proposed it's going to be bad, it's not going
to help. So I think we need to be very, very careful with this, and I cannot support
what's out there now. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. Well, I think we sort of worked it out last
fiscal year to see how the development fees would go with the fees of the 6,000-plus. I
can understand why we have to do our increases, but, you know, the water meter does
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not only involve the water meter, the homeowner have to come in with the cost of the
infrastructure to get the water to the meter and that's another cost. I, my concern is
overall within our County is we talk about affordable homes, we talk about
homelessness, we talk about high cost of the land, and, you know, I have to agree with
Mr. Carroll that when do we all have the same understanding that what is it that we
want? Do we want to house our families? Do we want to be able to provide for people
who are on the waiting list? And yes, there's comments that they may want to sell but
there's more to that, that people are waiting to have their families get on their
property. So I understand the Department, you know, what a struggle it can be. I
think for me I would like to know, you know, because it's restricted funds that are set
aside strictly for the development of water, new water resources and maybe it's
someplace in here, what is the amount set aside to date with the water resource
development monies?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Taylor, do you have a current balance of the Water Development
Fund?
MR. TAYLOR: We would have to get back to you, but we think it's about $3 million or so.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And, you know, I understand where
everybody's coming from, but we had this discussion when we went from 12,000 down
to 6,000 that there was going to be huge resistance to go back to where it should have
been in the first place which actually I believe in the schedule that we were shown
before, this year would have been 16,000 but now it's only going to 14,000 which is
what the true cost of the infrastructure is. And I understand the need for affordable
housing and the need for...yeah, I do. I do know, understand. I worked very hard on
it, okay, so don't tell me I don't know. I do know. That's why we have an Affordable
Housing Fund or we can come up with another funds if there is a situation where
somebody needs to get an affordable water meter then they can do it, but it costs us
this much money to put in a meter and all the infrastructure around it. If we don't
pay it here we're paying it somewhere else, so let's just do a fund, whether it's the
Affordable Housing Fund and I'm going to ask Mr. Ueoka if that's even feasible or set
up another fund for assistance for people who can't afford the real costs of a water
meter. We don't have affordable funds for people who can't afford the real cost of a
car, they have to go buy a car or get a used car.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: This is water.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Or catch the bus, which by the way, we're paying for, we
subsidize heavily. So let's be real to what the costs are, and if there are issues for
affordable housing, you know, family subdivisions and whatnot then come up with the
extra funds from the, either the Affordable Housing Fund or another fund that we can
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set up. So and that's the argument I had before and I knew this was going to happen
when we wanted to go back to where it should have been and here we are.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, you know, I guess there are a couple of perspectives here. The
Department comes to us with a bunch of CIP projects every year, big CIP projects, they
don't come out of the Water Development Fund, they come out of the fund, so that's
all rate driven. Right? Because we gotta collect the rates to pay the piper. So whether
we, you know, whether we put it in the meters or we put it in the rates, that's the
discussion. So, you know, the discussion is they need the money and at the same
time we've got two ways to pay it. We can either pay it generally through rate or we
can pay it specifically through the meter development or the water system
development fee for a new meter so. What was I going to say? Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, no, actually I asked about Mr. Ueoka.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry. Mr. Ueoka.
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. Well this body does have the authority to start up Charter
amendments and Code amendments, so I won't say you can't do it from the Affordable
Housing Fund. But the way both are currently written, the concept as from what I
can understand as you guys are discussing, it would be a little difficult the way the
language is right now. But again, you guys can always amend language, so that
would be my comment, it would be difficult the way it's worded right now.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: As a follow-up, you know, Chair, I would rather do that. You
know we did the whole, got rid of the first time homeowners loan thing for 15 or
13 people. I bet we could put a bunch more into funding more water meters just with
that fund alone, and so I would rather work on that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The number is about the same. Another 12 or 13 people will be
served. Department, how many meters were sold under this rate of 6,000?
MR. TAYLOR: Okay. So...Ms. Perdido [sic] will answer. I'm reading her spreadsheet anyway.
MS. FICKE-HO: Okay. This is through March 31st, we have sold 28 5/8-inch meters.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Twenty-eight?
MS. FICKE-HO: Twenty-eight.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Wow. We put them on sale and we couldn't push them out the door.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: But, Chair, how many applicants are still pending?
MR. TAYLOR: I'm not, I'm sorry, this is Countywide so I think you're referring to Upcountry
about people who are waiting, but it's only Upcountry that there's applicants waiting,
everyone else can come in and get a meter tomorrow.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I understand. But I'm just wondering, there are some
people maybe they had to do their what-have-you to get their land prepped so they can
qualify to put in for their meter. Is there like a...I'm not sure of the process.
MR. TAYLOR: Yeah, I mean Countywide there are always dozens and dozens of people
coming in with subdivision plans or Building Permit plans, various construction plans.
Some are just trying to get them approved for futures. It's, all these people are sort of
in the queue, how many of them actually really intend to finish and get a meter we
have no idea.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Do you have the records of how many 3/4- and 1-inch meters you've
sold as well?
MS. FICKE-HO: Three-quarter I'm showing two, and that's 3/4 is 2 and 5/8-inches is 28.
We have funds for 30 that we've gotten this year so far, 622,000.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So did you say how many 1 meter or 1-inch meters you've sold?
MS. FICKE-HO: Looking at the fees, I'm thinking that she has, another accountant prepared
this but it's not showing any one-inch, but there is some charges to it which could be
reinstallation charges or. So I'm showing a total of 28 5/8-inch and 2 1/4-inch.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, do you have any more questions that you need
answered before we end up in deliberations on this item? I think we've probably
discussed this as much as anything we've ever discussed before. Any further
questions? Mr. Couch, you've got...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You know we're talking about affordable housing and it's, that's
very important. You know if we don't raise these rates, it seems like we're going to be
short on water for affordable housing, but for any kind of housing in that matter. But
I don't know, Mr. Taylor, if we don't raise these rates, what happens with affordable or
what effect does that have on affordable housing?
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MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Mr. Couch. And that's a layered question, I wish I had my
PowerPoint in front of me. But okay, I have to take you back a year or two, the
different options we presented. One of the options that this is following is raising
these fees up towards $20,000 and keeping, controlling the monthly rates to a rate
increase of, you know, roughly 5 or 6 percent a year. Okay, that was, that's what this
option's following. There was a different option to raise exactly the same amount of
money by leaving these system development fees low and raising the rates to
compensate to make that money. Okay, and I think that was 14 or 15 percent per
year compounded annually. Okay. So think for a second about the future of
somebody that we're trying to help get an affordable home. If we keep the meter fees
artificially low at $6,000 let's say, so everyone's like great, I can now afford a house.
So here's a low-income family that we got into a house, now they're going to start
paying their monthly water bill which is going to go up at 16 percent a year. So and
that's being used to compensate the next guy that gets a water meter who's a
millionaire. I know the intention is to help affordable housing and we support that,
but if you think about not doing this and putting it in the meter fees or putting it in
the monthly fees, you're not targeting the people who need help anymore, you're just
artificially lowering the price for everybody and then charging everybody forever to
compensate it. So I think it'll get people into the houses, whether or not they can now
afford their double-digit rate increases for the rest of their lives, I think that's
something we should think about before we sort of egg them on to buying a house
where they now can't afford their water bill ten years later.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The only thing I would say in response to that is that even if this was
$14,000, you're going to get $14,000 times 28 meters.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The CIP requests that we have for this year far, far exceed that. So I
just, you know, I'm sitting here kind of wondering what this argument is really all
about, because yes, this is a fixed number that we're putting into the Water
Development Fund but the reality is we're spending most of our money on water
development coming out of CIP which gets turned into bond money which then gets
built into the rates anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Keep in mind that 28 number is extremely low, it should be
three or four digits a year.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just...
MR. TAYLOR: I'm sorry, there's something in the logic and I understand why it's hard. It's
really hard without, you know, my graphics but let me walk you through why I think
there's some discussion here that's not quite accurate. First of all, if no one pulls
meters we don't need to build very much so we don't need very much money. A lot of
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the CIP is replacement, that's not what this is about. This is about capital
improvement for new meters. If nobody wants a new meter well there won't be much
costs. Okay, that's step one. The other thing to remember is there's a lot of meters
out there that no one's built on including mine. I own an empty lot with a meter that I
bought years ago and I've yet to build a house. If you add up all the meters that are
out there and you allocate a reasonable amount of water, we're technically, we only
have enough capacity for what's there now. We probably don't even have enough. So
when someone comes in for a meter today, what's really happening is they're getting
my allocation that I paid for years ago. So if we were to keep sort of, if we were to not
charge and nobody who has a meter ever builds, well everything's fine, but we're
essentially giving away now the capacity that other people paid for and we need this
money to build that extra capacity for, you know, when I build my house. That's
happening also that most people are probably not taking into account. So that's how
utilities are operated, when we allocate a meter we don't save the well, you know, we
don't say well no one can use it, otherwise we'd be running it 75 percent all the time
and say we're out of capacity. So there's also this sort of statistical giveaway of meters
to where we're basing it on future growth. Just because you have a meter, we're not
saving that well capacity for you, we're giving it out as it comes online. So I think
there's this misconception that just because a few meters are going out that we don't
need to keep building source, because there's a bunch of people who don't need, who
already have meters that haven't, aren't using water. So I need to throw that in there
because there's, that's all in the math of what we need to meet demand.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I would take some issue with the comment that it's all for
replacement, because I know we funded a whole bunch of wells and a lot of other
things. So, Ms. Baisa, you had a comment?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. Here I go again, one more time with my same song. I
don't believe we have only two options for this, there are many options, and one of
them is the Affordable Housing Fund which we say may be complicated and has to be
rewritten or redrafted or whatever it has to be. Or there is nothing to stop us as a
Council from setting aside money to take care of this problem. We have some idea
what it is, and, you know, we did that last budget and we put some money in there
and we haven't decided exactly what we're going to do with it yet but it's sitting there.
And I think that's a very viable option. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Anybody else want to take any whacks at this old horse laying
on the ground? Seeing none, I think we've...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Beat the horse.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Beat it to death.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes, we've...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: He died.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The horse make'd about half hour ago. But okay, with that, Members,
we have completed our review of Water. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Before we close, I guess is that what
we're heading towards. I have an overall question...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What? Oh, sorry. I have an overall question in regards to
and if, I'd be remiss if I didn't mention the worker's compensation sheet that I bring up
to every department that comes along and you're, and this department in particular is
in the top five I think for claims. So how are you folks addressing this?
MR. TAYLOR: You know this came up last year, I think you asked the same question -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, probably.
MR. TAYLOR: --last year and I think what we said is we need to have a committee meeting at
some point with Risk Management who keeps all of that. I think those are mostly
older claims that happened a long time ago. We don't internally track that, that's
what Risk Management does, we just have to pay it, but our, you know, over the four
years I've been here, we've had a few small accidents and things but nothing major.
So I think most of those costs have to do with things that happened, major things that
might have happened many years ago. But again, Risk Management is the best ones
to ask about that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Well in I guess this might have come from Risk
the
Management, and there's been already seven claims just since, in this year up
end of this February. Seven claims -MR. TAYLOR: Department of Water Supply?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --have already been through your Department. So that's not
minimal, and that's seven new claims alone just in these first, in the first two months
of this year. But anyhow, just hopefully Department can look, yeah, I'm sure you have
safety trainings and everyone's, you know, competent at the jobs they do, lifting and
whatever. But just an FYI and numbers.
MR. TAYLOR: We have a Safety Officer.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
MR. TAYLOR: We have constant safety training. There are a number of accidents, we follow
normal protocols. I, you know, I see every safety, every accident report and what we're
doing about it. It is of major importance to all of the supervisors and they're
-94-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

Council of the County of Maui
April 10, 2015

constantly reminded, you know, bring up safety at the meetings. And again, we have
a Safety Officer whose job is to train the supervisors to watch their people. I don't
know the details of what you're looking at, but I know it is something that every day
we, I am sort of efforting [sic] to try to be better at.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Very good. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. With that, Members, we will adjourn. . . .(govel). . .
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

ADJOURN: 4:28 p.m.

APPROVED:

RIKI HOKAMA, Chair
Budget and Finance Committee
bf:min:150410:ds

Transcribed by: Daniel Schoenbeck
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